Guide to the Mitchell-Tiffany Family Papers

MS 701



by Peter Bartucca and Randall Jimerson

April 1978

Yale University Library
P.O. Box 208240
New Haven, CT 06520-8240
(203) 432-1735
(203) 432-7441
beinecke.library@yale.edu
http://www.library.yale.edu/mssa/

Table of Contents

Collection Overview	3
Requesting Instructions	3
Administrative Information	4
Immediate Source of Acquisition	4
Conditions Governing Access	4
Conditions Governing Use	4
Preferred Citation	4
Biographical / Historical	4
Scope and Contents	8
Arrangement	11
Collection Contents	12
Series I: CORRESPONDENCE OF ALFRED AND ANNIE O. MITCHELL, 1861-1932	12
Series II: FINANCIAL, LEGAL AND HOUSEHOLD PAPERS OF ALFRED AND ANNIE O. MITCHELL,	
1887-1935	17
Series III: DIARIES AND WRITINGS OF ALFRED AND ANNIE O. MITCHELL, 1860-1929	20
Series IV: PERSONAL AND BIOGRAPHICAL MATERIALS RELATING TO ALFRED AND ANNIE O. MITCH	,
1853-1925	21
Series V: PAPERS OF OTHER FAMILY MEMBERS, 1803-1927	
Series VI: PHOTOGRAPHS, 1850-1910	29
Selected Search Terms	34

Collection Overview

REPOSITORY: Manuscripts and Archives

Yale University Library

P.O. Box 208240

New Haven, CT 06520-8240

(203) 432-1735 (203) 432-7441

beinecke.library@yale.edu

http://www.library.yale.edu/mssa/

CALL NUMBER: MS 701

CREATOR: Mitchell, Alfred, 1832-

TITLE: Mitchell-Tiffany family papers

DATES: 1803-1932

PHYSICAL DESCRIPTION: 21 linear feet (31 boxes, 8 folios)

LANGUAGE: English

SUMMARY: The major figures in these papers are Alfred and Annie O. Tiffany Mitchell,

whose correspondence, diaries, writings, financial accounts, photographs and other memorabilia make up the major part of the papers. Of particular interest is a long series of letters from their daughter, Charly Tiffany Mitchell Jeans. During her years at Bryn Mawr College, 1894-1898, her letters describe her education and life there. After her marriage in 1907 to the English philosopher, James Jeans, she wrote of her life in England with particularly graphic letters during the first World War. Nine branches of the family are represented in the remaining papers by scattered items of correspondence, clippings, household accounts, financial papers and assorted memorabilia. The sermons of Alfred Mitchell (1790-1831) make up the largest single portion of this section; the papers of the most prominent family member, Louis Comfort Tiffany, include only a small amount of correspondence, clippings and a drawing. His letters to his sister, Annie O. Mitchell, are in the Mitchell correspondence. The papers also include extensive genealogies, family histories and photographs of the United States and places abroad

visited by Alfred Mitchell.

ONLINE FINDING AID: To cite or bookmark this finding aid, please use the following link: https://

hdl.handle.net/10079/fa/mssa.ms.0701

Requesting Instructions

To request items from this collection for use in the Manuscripts and Archives reading room, please use the request links in the HTML version of this finding aid, available at https://hdl.handle.net/10079/fa/mssa.ms.0701.

To order reproductions from this collection, please go to http://www.library.yale.edu/mssa/ <a href="http://www.

Key to the container abbreviations used in the PDF finding aid:

b. box folder

Administrative Information

Immediate Source of Acquisition

Gift of the Mitchell-Tiffany families between 1945 and 1978.

Conditions Governing Access

The materials are open for research.

Conditions Governing Use

Copyright status for collection materials is unknown, though much of the material in this collection is likely in the public domain. Transmission or reproduction of materials protected by U.S. Copyright Law (Title 17, U.S.C.) beyond that allowed by fair use requires the written permission of the copyright owners. Works not in the public domain cannot be commercially exploited without permission of the copyright owners. Responsibility for any use rests exclusively with the user.

Preferred Citation

Mitchell-Tiffany Family Papers (MS 701). Manuscripts and Archives, Yale University Library.

Biographical / Historical

Alfred Mitchell was the youngest son of the Reverend Alfred Mitchell and Lucretia M. (Woodbridge) Mitchell. When the Reverend Mitchell died on December 19, 1831, his wife accepted the invitation of her uncle, Judge Elias Perkins, to occupy his home, the Shaw mansion in New London. It was here that Alfred Mitchell was born on April 1, 1832. His mother died on March 29, 1839, and his eldest brother, Stephen Mix Mitchell (1818-1839), died a few weeks later as a result of pulmonary disease. In the summer of 1839 Gen. William Williams became the guardian of the Mitchell children.

Alfred Mitchell was a member of the class of 1854 at Yale College but left without taking a degree because of poor health. He was later awarded an honorary degree by the university. As a young man Alfred Mitchell engaged in the whaling industry in Honolulu and the ship chandlery business in New York. These business enterprises, neither of which appears to have been successful, required travel to the Sandwich (Hawaiian) Islands. In 1861 Alfred Mitchell returned from the Sandwich Islands to enlist in the Union Army. He took a commission as a captain in the Thirteenth Connecticut Regiment, which was transported to Louisiana and became part of the Army of the Gulf of Mexico. Alfred Mitchell was promoted to the rank of Major in May, 1863, and ultimately served on the staff of General Henry W. Birge.

After the war Mitchell moved to California where he worked in gold mining for several years, without financial success. On his return to the East he traveled to Guatemala to investigate the prospects for entering the coffee business, but his interests in Guatemala never seem to have advanced beyond the preliminary stages.

On April 27, 1871, Alfred Mitchell married Annie O. Tiffany, daughter of Charles Lewis Tiffany, founder of a prominent jewelry business. Alfred Mitchell became a trustee of Tiffany and Company but appears to have engaged in few, if any, other business activities after his marriage.

Annie Olivia Tiffany was born on November 27, 1844, in New York, the daughter of Charles Lewis Tiffany and Harriet Olivia A. (Young) Tiffany. She attended the Wheaton Female Seminary in Norton, Massachusetts, and married Alfred Mitchell on April 27, 1871. After their marriage, the Mitchells established residences at the Mitchell family home in New London, New York City, and, after 1900, their estate "The Folly" at Port Antonio, Jamaica. They also owned property at Salem, Connecticut, which had formerly been in the Woodbridge family. They traveled frequently throughout Europe, Egypt and Japan. Alfred and Annie O. Mitchell had two daughters, Alfreda Mitchell and Charly Tiffany Mitchell.

Alfred Mitchell died at Port Antonio on April 27, 1911, at the age of 79. After her husband's death Mrs. Mitchell spent most of her time at home in Florida. She died in Miami on January 2, 1937, at the age of 92.

OTHER FAMILY MEMBERS

Alfreda (Mitchell) Bingham was born in New York on December 29, 1874, the daughter of Alfred and Annie O. (Tiffany) Mitchell.

On November 20, 1900, she married Hiram Bingham III, son of Rev. Hiram and Minerva Clarissa (Brewster) Bingham. Seven sons were born of the marriage: Woodbridge, born November 20, 1901; Hiram IV, born July 17, 1903; Alfred Mitchell, born February 20, 1905; Charles Tiffany, born August 31, 1906; Brewster, born September 1, 1908; Mitchell, born November 20, 1910; and Jonathan Brewster, born April 24, 1914.

Alfreda and Hiram Bingham were divorced on March 27, 1937. Alfreda Bingham later married Henry Gregor, a pianist and composer born in Moscow of German and Russian parents. She died on August 27, 1967.

Charly Tiffany (Mitchell) Jeans was born in New York on January 22, 1877, the daughter of Alfred and Annie O. (Tiffany) Mitchell.

Charly Mitchell attended Bryn Mawr College from 1894 to 1898. In 1907 she married James Hopwood Jeans (later Sir James Jeans) and in 1909 returned with him to England. James and Charly (Mitchell) Jeans had one daughter, Olivia Jeans. Charly Jeans seems to have suffered from poor health throughout her adult life and died in 1934 at the age of 57.

Reverend Alfred Mitchell, the youngest son of Stephen Mix Mitchell (1743-1835), was born in Wethersfield, Connecticut, on May 22, 1790. He graduated from Yale College in 1809, and then studied theology with the Reverend Dr. Ebenezer Porter, of Washington, Connecticut. When Dr. Porter accepted a professorship at Andover Theological Seminary in March, 1832, Alfred Mitchell accompanied him and finished the year with the senior class.

Mitchell then preached for a short time to a congregation in Bridge-water, Massachusetts. In 1813 he began a pastorate at the Second Congregational Church at Chelsea on the Landing in Norwich, Connecticut. Mitchell was ordained and installed on October 27, 1814, the ordination sermon being preached by Dr. Porter (a copy of which is included in the collection). His prosperous pastorate was terminated by his death, after an illness of eight weeks, on December 19, 1831, at the age of 41.

On January 16, 1815, Reverend Mitchell married *Lucretia Mumford Woodbridge*, the second daughter of Nathaniel Shaw and Elizabeth (Mumford) Woodbridge, of what is now Salem, Connecticut. She died on March 29, 1839, at the age of 45. Their marriage produced four daughters and five sons. Two daughters and a son died in infancy. The eldest son, *Stephen Mix Mitchell*, born April 13, 1818, was a member of the Amherst College class of 1838 but withdrew because of pulmonary disease, which proved fatal in 1839. Donald Grant Mitchell (1822-1908) was the second son, and the youngest son was Alfred Mitchell (1832-1911).

Donald Grant Mitchell was born in Norwich, Connecticut on April 12, 1822, the son of Rev. Alfred Mitchell and Lucretia M. (Woodbridge) Mitchell. He graduated from Yale in 1841, where, in his last year, he was editor of the Yale Literary Magazine. After graduation he moved to the family farm in Salem, Connecticut, and continued his literary work. In 1843 he was awarded a silver medal (by the New York Agricultural Society) for his plans of farm buildings. From the autumn of 1844 until January, 1845, he worked as a clerk to Joel W. White, consul to Liverpool. Because of a pulmonary weakness he retired to the milder climate of the island of Jersey. From March, 1845, to August, 1846, he traveled, much of the time on foot, through Britain and Europe.

Returning to America in comparatively good health in September, 1846, Mitchell began writing for the Morning Courier and New York Enquirer under the pseudonym "Ik Marvel." In New York he also studied law, (under the guidance of John Osborne Sargent), but his principal interest continued to be his literary work. In 1847 he published his first book, Fresh Gleanings, which was a record of his European travels. In June, 1848, he went to Paris and wrote a series of 30 letters for the Courier and Enquirer on the Revolution of 1848. His second book, The Battle Summer (1850), written after his return to America, dealt with events leading up to the revolution. A projected sequel was never written. During 1850 he edited the Lorgnette, a journal designed to satirize the follies of New York society. His Reveries of a Bachelor was a popular success and was followed in 1851 by Dream Life. Beginning in 1868, he edited the journal Hearth and Home, with Harriet Beecher Stowe.

Donald Grant Mitchell contributed to the leading American periodicals from 1842 to 1897. His writings also include: Fudge Doings (1855); My Farm of Edgewood (1863); Seven Stories (1864); Wet Days at Edgewood (1865); Doctor Johns (1866); Rural Studies (1867, republished as Out-of-Town Places, 1884); About Old Story Tellers (1877); Woodbridge Record (1883); Daniel Tyler (1883); Bound Together (1884); English Lands, Letters and Kings (4 vols. 1889-1897); and American Lands and Letters (2 vols. 1897-1899). The Edgewood edition of his works in fifteen volumes was published in 1907.

On May 31, 1853, Donald Grant Mitchell married Mary Frances Pringle, of Charleston, South Carolina. He then served as the United States Consul in Venice until his resignation in February 1854, when he moved to Paris. Mitchell returned to the United States in May, 1855, and purchased a two hundred acre farm, later increased to 360 acres, near New Haven, Connecticut. He called this farm "Edgewood." His earlier interests in farming grew to include town and park planning, and "Edgewood" became the example of his sense of beauty to which his series of Edgewood books were devoted. In 1904 the New England Association of Park Superintendants awarded Mitchell a silver cup in recognition that he had "laid the foundation for scientific and beautiful park building throughout this country." Included in the collection is his proposal for the layout of East Rock Park in New Haven. Donald Grant Mitchell died at Edgewood on December 15, 1908.

Louis Mitchell was born November 7, 1826, in New London, Connecticut, the son of the Reverend Alfred Mitchell and Lucretia M. (Woodbridge) Mitchell. He suffered from serious physical disabilities as a result of a childhood illness which was poorly treated. After the death of his mother in 1839, he and his younger brother Alfred continued their education under the guardianship of General William Williams. At the outbreak of the Civil War Alfred was commissioned as a captain in the Thirteenth Connecticut Regiment, and although Louis was exempted from service because of his physical disabilities, he took passage as ship companion on the vessel which transported the Thirteenth Regiment to New Orleans. He collected information on the Connecticut regiments which he supplied to those who later compiled records. He also collected the material for a proposed genealogy of the Woodbridge family, but died before he was able to complete the project. The notes which he left were used by Donald Grant Mitchell to complete the genealogy, which was published in 1883 as the Woodbridge Record. Louis Mitchell lived in Norwich with his cousin, Mrs. Levi Hart Goddard, and in New London with the family of his brother Alfred Mitchell. He died on July 15, 1881, at the age of 54.

Stephen Mix Mitchell was born in Wethersfield, Connecticut on December 9, 1743, the only child of James Mitchell and his second wife Rebecca, daughter of Rev. Stephen and Mary (Stoddard) Mix. James Mitchell had emigrated from Paisley, Scotland, and settled in Wethersfield, Connecticut. Stephen Mix Mitchell's mother, who was a first cousin of Jonathan Edwards, died while he was an infant. After his graduation from Yale College in 1763, Stephen Mitchell received a Berkeley Scholarship and in September, 1766, began a three year term as tutor in the college. At the same time he pursued a law degree under the direction of the Hon. Jared Ingersoll. On August 2, 1769, he married Hannah Grant, daughter of Donald Grant, an emigrant from Inverness, Scotland, to Newtown, Connecticut.

Stephen Mix Mitchell was admitted to the Fairfield County bar in 1770, and settled in Newtown, but in 1772 moved to Wethersfield, where he continued in practice for about seven years. He began his public career as a Representative in the General Assembly of the State in October, 1778, and in the following May he accepted the office of Associate Judge of the Hartford County Court. He was elected as a delegate to the Continental Congress in 1783, 1785, and 1787 and lived to be the last surviving member of the Old Congress, with the exception of President James Madison. Mitchell continued as Representative in the General Assembly (serving one term as clerk) until his transfer to the upper house of the legislature in

1784. He was reelected to the House of Assistants for seven more years (1785, 1787, 1792) and was then chosen to fill the unexpired term of the late Honorable Roger Sherman as United States Senator, serving from December, 1793, to March, 1795. In May, 1790, he became Presiding Judge of the Hartford County Court, until his transfer to the Superior Court in October, 1795. Mitchell became Chief Justice of the State in May, 1807, retiring in 1814. He was a presidential elector in 1805, and in 1807 Yale College conferred on him the honorary degree of Doctor of Laws. In 1788 Mitchell served as a member of the State Convention which ratified the Constitution of the United States and in 1818 as a member of the State Constitutional Convention.

Stephen Mix Mitchell died in Wethersfield on September 30, 1835, at the age of 93. His wife, Hannah (Grant) Mitchell, died on February 14, 1830, at the age of 81. Their marriage produced eleven children, of whom Walter Mitchell (1777-1849) and the Rev. Alfred Mitchell (1790-1831) are represented in the collection.

Walter Mitchell, the third son of the Honorable Stephen Mix Mitchell, was born in Wethersfield on October 7, 1777. He became a lawyer and practiced for many years in Hartford. He also served as a judge of the Hartford County Court from 1838 to 1840. He never married and died in Hartford on July 29, 1849, at the age of 72.

Charles Lewis Tiffany, the son of Comfort and Chloe (Draper) Tiffany, was born in Killingly, Connecticut, on February 15, 1812, a descendant of Humphrey Tiffany who settled in the Massachusetts Bay Colony around 1600. As a boy he attended district schools and then spent two years at an academy in Plainfield, Connecticut. At the age of fifteen he managed a general store for his father, and when his father's cotton manufacturing mill became prosperous, he entered the business. In 1837 he and John B. Young moved to New York and opened a stationery and notion shop. The business grew, and with the retirement of Young and Ellis, a third partner, from the firm, it was reorganized in 1853 as Tiffany and Company. By this time it had become primarily a jewelry business.

Tiffany and Company became the foremost of American jewelers, with more than twenty foreign monarchs among its customers. In addition to establishing Tiffany and Company, Charles Tiffany was one of the founders of the New York Society of Fine Arts, a patron of the Metropolitan Museum of Art, and a member of the National Academy of Design. France made him a Chevalier of the Legion of Honor (1878) and the Czar of Russia conferred on him the medal Praemia Digno.

Charles Tiffany married *Harriet Olivia Avery Young,* the sister of his first partner, on November 30, 1841. Six children were born of the marriage: Charles Lewis, born October 7, 1842, died in infancy; Annie Olivia, born November 27, 1844, later married Alfred Mitchell (1832-1911); Louis Comfort, born February 18, 1848, became the founder, president and director of the Tiffany Glass Company; Louise Harriet, born December 18, 1856; Henry Charles, born September 1, 1858, who also died in infancy; and Burnett Young, born April 12, 1860. Harriet (Young) Tiffany died November 6, 1897, in Yonkers, New York, and Charles Tiffany died February 18, 1902, in New York, at the age of 90.

Louis Comfort Tiffany was born in New York City on February 18, 1848, the son of Charles Lewis and Harriet Olivia A. (Young) Tiffany. His formal education took him through secondary school, after which he studied art, first with George Inness and Samuel Colman, and later under Leon Bailly in Paris. He was accepted as an associate of the National Academy of Design in 1871.

On May 15, 1872, he married *Mary Woodbridge Goddard*, a cousin of Alfred Mitchell, whom, she referred to affectionately as "Uncle Alf." Four children were born of the marriage: Mary Woodbridge, born April 3, 1873, was known as "May May;" Charles Louis, born December 9, 1874, died in infancy; Charles Lewis II, born January 7, 1878, later became a vice president of Tiffany and Company; and Hilda Goddard, born August 24, 1879. Mary (Goddard) Tiffany died on January 22, 1884. His second marriage, to, Louise Wakeman Knox, took place on November 9, 1886. Four children were born of the marriage: Louise Comfort, born September 24, 1887; Julia DeForest, born September 24, 1887; Annie Olivia, born December 29, 1888, who died as a young child; and Dorothy Trimble, born October 11, 1891. Louise (Knox) Tiffany died in 1904.

In 1877 Louis Tiffany and other artists, including Wyatt Eaton, John La Farge and Augustus Saint-Gaudens, who felt that the National Academy of Design was too narrow and unprogressive, organized the Society of American Artists. In 1875 Tiffany began experimenting with stained glass and in 1878 established a glass-

making plant of his own. He invented a process of his own for making glass, giving it the name Favrile glass. Popularly known as "Tiffany" glass, it brought him his greatest popular reputation. Between 1893 and 1926 Tiffany was awarded numerous prizes and medals, among them the Grand Prix and a gold medal at the Paris Exposition of 1900. He was a Chevalier of the Legion of Honor and honorary member of the Imperial Society of Fine Arts of Tokyo and of the Société Nationale des Beaux Arts of Paris. In 1919 he established the Louis Comfort Tiffany Foundation for art students. He was a vice president and director of both Tiffany and Company jewelers and Tiffany and Company Safe Deposit Company. Louis Comfort Tiffany died in New York City on January 17, 1933, at the age of 84.

In addition to materials found in the collection, the following sources were used in the preparation of the biographical notes.

Dexter, Franklin Bowditch. *Biographical Sketches of the Graduates of Yale College with Annals of the College History*. New York: Henry Holt and Company, 1907.

Dunn, Waldo H. The Life of Donald Grant Mitchell. New York: Charles Scribner's Sons, 1922.

Malone, Dumas, ed. Dictionary of American Biography. New York: Charles Scribner's Sons, 1936.

[underline]. National Cyclopaedia of American Biography. James T. White and Co. 1897. 1950.

Perkins, Mary E. Chronicles of a Connecticut Farm, 1769-1905. Privately printed, 1905.

Purtell, Joseph. The Tiffany Touch. New York: Random House, 1971.

Tiffany, Nelson Otis. The Tiffanys of America. 1901.

For a chart outlining the genealogical relations of the Mitchell-Tiffany family, please consult the <u>Genealogical Chart</u>.

Scope and Contents

The Mitchell-Tiffany Papers consist of correspondence, financial and legal papers, household accounts, diaries, writings, memorabilia and photographs. They are arranged in six series: I CORRESPONDENCE OF ALFRED AND ANNIE O. MITCHELL, II FINANCIAL, LEGAL AND HOUSEHOLD PAPERS OF ALFRED AND ANNIE O. MITCHELL, IV PERSONAL AND BIOGRAPHICAL MATERIALS OF ALFRED AND ANNIE O. MITCHELL, V PAPERS OF OTHER FAMILY MEMBERS.

The collection is divided into two major portions: the papers of Alfred and Annie O. Mitchell and the papers of other family members. Alfred and Annie O. Mitchell are the central figures of the collection; the materials found in Series V were preserved largely as a result of Alfred and Annie O. Mitchell's efforts to collect materials relating to the history of the family. Annie O. Mitchell outlived her husband by 27 years, and perhaps for this reason it is her papers which form the core of the collection. The strongest feature of the collection is that the materials, covering the period from 1803 to 1932, present an interesting perspective on American family life during several generations. The greatest concentration of material covers the late nineteenth century.

Dates and notations found throughout the collection, with the exception of those found in brackets, were made by family members during their preliminary processing of the collection and have been retained for the assistance which they might provide the researcher.

Series I, CORRESPONDENCE OF ALFRED AND ANNIE O. MITCHELL, is comprised almost entirely of incoming letters, the great majority of which are addressed to Annie O. (Tiffany) Mitchell. The correspondence covers the years from 1861 to 1932 and is divided into two sections.

The first, Select Correspondence, is arranged in alphabetical order by the name of the author. The individuals in this section are primarily family members or close friends, some of whom Annie O. (Tiffany) Mitchell apparently met during her school days. The most extensive groups of letters are from the two daughters, Alfreda (Mitchell) Bingham and Charly Tiffany (Mitchell) Jeans and their husbands. There are

also a substantial number of letters from Annie O. Mitchell's parents, Charles and Harriet Tiffany; her brother, Louis Comfort Tiffany and his wife Mary; her aunt Lydia B. Young; and Alfred Mitchell's brother, Donald Grant Mitchell. These letters not only contain detailed information about the two branches of the family, but also provide insights into the social history of the period.

The most active correspondent in the collection was the Mitchells' youngest daughter, Charly Tiffany (Mitchell) Jeans. She attended Bryn Mawr College from 1894 to 1898, and only a few years after her marriage to James Hopwood Jeans (later Sir James Jeans) she returned with him to his native England. As a result of these extended separations from her family, there are many more letters from her in the collection than from any other single correspondent. The letters which she wrote to her parents from Bryn Mawr College are of particular interest because of the information which they contain about life at a woman's college at the turn of the century. Charly also wrote to her mother regularly throughout the first World War and while the letters do not mention very many specific events in detail, they do reveal something of her personal attitudes toward the war and particularly the German Zeppelin raids. In several of the letters from this period entire paragraphs have been erased. This may be as a result of war-time censorship, for in one letter Charly suggests that some of her letters may not be reaching America because of the censorship.

The remaining correspondence is essentially conversational and records primarily family news. There are, however, two letters from Hiram Bingham III which are of particular note. The first, dated 1924 Mar 28, relates his meeting with President Coolidge to discuss a keynote speech which Bingham was scheduled to make at the Republican state convention in Connecticut. The letter was written at the height of the Teapot Dome scandal while Bingham was Lieutenant Governor of Connecticut. In the letter he states that he has just heard of the resignation of Attorney General Harry M. Daugherty. The second letter, dated 1926 Mar 5, was written while Bingham was Senator from Connecticut, and discusses his work with the President's Aircraft Board and Dwight Morrow. For more material relating to Hiram and Alfreda (Mitchell) Bingham, see the Hiram Bingham Family Papers, MS Group No. 81.

The second section, *General Correspondence*, contains a few letters written by Alfred and Annie O. Mitchell, letters received from unidentified or less significant individuals, and less substantive letters received on special occasions. Letters are arranged chronologically within each of these categories. Letters written by Alfred and Annie O. Mitchell to other family members are filed with that individual's papers in Series V, PAPERS OF OTHER FAMILY MEMBERS. Only one folder of additional outgoing letters is filed in the *General Correspondence* of Series I. Scattered letters received from various individuals, primarily friends and acquaintances, span the years 1857 to 1932, with the largest concentration in the years 1862 to 1867. The single folder of invitations includes an invitation to the opening ceremonies for the Brooklyn Bridge (1883). At the end of *General Correspondence* there are three folders of letters received on the engagement of Alfred and Annie O. Mitchell (1871), and on the deaths of Charles L. Tiffany (1902) and Alfred Mitchell (1911).

There is some correspondence of a purely financial or legal nature in Series II, and the correspondence of family members other than Alfred and Annie O. Mitchell will be found in Series V. A few letters addressed to Alfred Mitchell on the subject of family history will be found in Series V, in the folders labeled "Papers used by Mary E. Perkins in the preparation of *Chronicles of a Connecticut Farm, 1769-1905*.

Series II, FINANCIAL, LEGAL AND HOUSEHOLD PAPERS OF ALFRED AND ANNIE O. MITCHELL, consists of financial statements, statements of receipts and disbursements, financial and legal correspondence, legal documents, stock certificates, notices of stockholders meetings, and various household accounts, receipts, and memoranda. The items in this series are arranged chronologically by type of material.

The series begins with wills of Alfred and Annie O. Mitchell. The first large group of materials--agreements, legal briefs, and financial statements concerning the Annie O. Mitchell Trust--is extensive but incomplete, covering the years 1911 to 1935. Statements of receipts and disbursements consist of financial reports concerning various properties owned by Annie O. Mitchell. The statements were prepared by her nephew, Donald Grant Mitchell, Jr., who acted as her agent. They cover the years 1919 to 1932. The next major group of materials consists of correspondence, legal documents, and financial statements relating to the estate of Charles L. Tiffany (1902-1929), the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust (1902-1932), the Louise H. Tiffany Trust (1906-1909), the Annie O. Mitchell Trust for Alfreda M. Bingham and Charly T. M. Jeans (1917-1931), and the Annie O. Mitchell Tiffany Trust for Olivia Jeans (1925-1927). Throughout this section of the series are

letters from Robert Thorne, legal counsel for Annie O. Mitchell, and from Charles L. Tiffany II, as an official of Tiffany and Company.

The Mitchell household papers include stock certificates, stockholders' notices, household account books, records of servants' wages in Jamaica and New York, receipts, bills and inventories. These materials relate to homes in New York City, Salem, Connecticut, and Port Antonio, Jamaica, and to trips to Europe and Japan.

Series III, DIARIES AND WRITINGS OF ALFRED AND ANNIE O. MITCHELL, contains diaries, memoranda books, articles and notebooks, arranged by author and by type of material. Items are arranged chronologically within each category of material.

Annie O. Mitchell's papers in this series consist of diaries, memoranda books and notes on family history. The diaries cover the years 1865-1867, 1896, and 1911-1929. The early diaries contain periodic entries of various lengths recording events of personal interest. The later diaries, however, contain only brief entries noting daily activities. The chronological gap between the two sets of diaries is partially filled by a series of memoranda books, dated 1867 to 1895. The content of these memoranda books varies from book to book; some contain only financial notations while others include notes of daily activities. One folder of notes on family history completes Annie O. Mitchell's writings.

Alfred Mitchell's writings include one diary volume, several articles and a Civil War regimental roll book. His diary covers the years 1906 to 1910, with very brief entries concerning weather conditions and daily activities. The articles include manuscripts concerning his stay on a guano island and the Guatemala coffee growing business; his translation of a French novel, clipped from *Hearth and Home*, a periodical edited by his brother Donald G. Mitchell and Harriet Beecher Stowe; and a notebook and clippings concerning the plants of Jamaica, entitled "A Natural History of the Folly." Alfred Mitchell's papers also include a regimental roll-book listing soldiers involved in the assault on Port Hudson, Louisiana, during the Civil War.

During the years 1911 and 1912 Annie O. Mitchell employed a secretary named Miss Miller, who kept memoranda books recording the Mitchells' daily activities. The two volumes are included here because they provide a diary-like account of their lives during these two years, including the death of Alfred Mitchell.

Series IV, PERSONAL AND BIOGRAPHICAL MATERIALS OF ALFRED AND ANNIE O. MITCHELL, is comprised of school catalogs, student compositions, notebooks, passports, invitations, gift lists, visitors' cards and newspaper clippings. These papers are arranged by individual and by type of material, and provide general personal information about Alfred and Annie O. Mitchell. Of special interest are student compositions of Annie O. Tiffany and obituaries of Alfred Mitchell.

Series V, PAPERS OF OTHER FAMILY MEMBERS, contains letters, legal documents, financial records, sermons, writings and newspaper clippings pertaining to more than twenty-five relatives of Alfred and Annie O. Mitchell. The papers of individual family members are arranged alphabetically by name, with letters filed with the recipient's papers. Letters written by Alfred and Annie O. Mitchell, for example, may be found in the papers of Alfreda M. Bingham, Charly T. M. Jeans, and several other family members. The individuals whose papers are contained in this series are members of the Mitchell, Tiffany, Woodbridge, Mumford, Bingham, Jeans, Perkins, Young and Thatcher families. The biographical sketches and genealogicalchart provided in the register will aid in identifying individuals and relationships.

As a result of Alfred Mitchell's efforts to collect information concerning his ancestors, the Mitchell family is the most fully represented family in this series. The papers of Alfreda (Mitchell) Bingham and Charly T. (Mitchell) Jeans include correspondence, juvenile papers and wedding aanouncements. The largest group of materials in the series consists of the sermons of the Reverend Alfred Mitchell (1790-1831), spanning the years 1821 to 1831. The papers of Donald Grant Mitchell (1822-1908) include correspondence, financial and legal papers, twenty-one issues of *Hearth and Home* (1869), maps of the Edgewood development, a report on East Rock park in New Haven, and newspaper clippings. His literary papers are in the Beinecke Rare Book and Manuscript Library. Other Mitchell family members represented in this series include Louis Mitchell (1826-1881), Lucretia M. (Woodbridge) Mitchell (1794-1839), Stephen Mix Mitchell (1743-1835), Stephen Mix Mitchell II (1818-1839), and Walter Mitchell (1777-1849). The papers of Charles Lewis Tiffany (1812-1902) contain correspondence, bills and receipts, a brief published biography, newspaper clippings

and obituaries. There is a small amount of material relating to Charles L. Tiffany II (1878-?), Harriet (Young) Tiffany (1813-1897), and Louis Comfort Tiffany (1848-1933).

The series also contains some genealogical material, including an annotated copy of the *Woodbridge Record,* other genealogical records of the Woodbridge family, and materials used by Mary E. Perkins in preparing *Chronicles of a Connecticut Farm, 1769-1905.*

Series VI, PHOTOGRAPHS, contains seven folders of photographs, two photograph scrapbooks of Alfreda Mitchell, fourteen photograph albums of Alfred Mitchell, and eight albums of photographs by professional photographers. Most of the individual photographs are professional portraits of Mitchell and Tiffany family members. Alfred Mitchell's portraits of his immediate family, other relatives, and friends-particularly in albums titled "Portraits" and "Family History" (volumesI-V)--reveal his talents as an amateur photographer. Other albums document the family's many trips to Europe, the Caribbean, Egypt, Mexico, and the southern and western United States. Professional photographs include the "Millet collection of Japanese photos," numerous cartes de visite (by Mathew Brady, among others), and cabinet photographs.

The Mitchell-Tiffany Papers have been donated to the Yale University Library over a period of more than thirty years. In 1945 Walter L. Mitchell donated a small collection of Mitchell family papers, including: letters and papers, 1803-1868, of Walter Mitchell, Donald Grant Mitchell and other family members; sermons of Reverend Alfred Mitchell; and the "Woodbridge Record." This collection was incorporated with the Mitchell-Tiffany Papers after the bulk of the present collection was donated by Woodbridge Bingham in 1967. Additional papers were given by Woodbridge Bingham and Alfred Mitchell Bingham at various times prior to and during 1978.

Researchers may wish to consult the registers for the following related collections:

Alfred Bingham Papers, MS Group No. 148: papers of Alfred Mitchell Bingham (b. 1905), relating primarily to his career as editor of *Common Sense*.

Bingham Family Papers, MS Group No. 81: include papers of Hiram Bingham III (1875-1956) and Alfreda (Mitchell) Bingham (1874-1967), which contain some correspondence and papers relating to Alfred and Annie O. Mitchell.

Yale Peruvian Expedition Papers, MS Group No. 664: expeditions led by Hiram Bingham III in 1911, 1912 and 1914-15; papers include journals and writings of Bingham and some correspondence from Annie O. Mitchell.

Donald Grant Mitchell Papers, Collection of American Literature, Beinecke Rare Book and Manuscript Library.

See also, Union Manuscript Catalogue, under the following headings: Bingham, Alfred Mitchell (b. 1905), Bingham, Hiram (1875-1956), Mitchell, Alfred (1832-1911), Mitchell, Donald Grant (1822-1908), Mitchell, Lucretia Mumford (Woodbridge) (1792-1839), Mitchell, Stephen Mix (1743-1835), Mitchell, Walter (1777-1849), Tiffany, Louis Comfort (1848-1933), and Tiffany & Company.

Arrangement

Arranged in six series: I. Correspondence of Alfred and Annie O. Mitchell. II. Financial, Legal and Household Papers. III. Diaries and Writings. IV. Personal and Biographical Materials. V. Papers of Other Family Members. VI. Photographs and Artifacts.

Collection Contents

Series I: CORRESPONDENCE OF ALFRED AND ANNIE O. MITCHELL, 1861-1932

3.5 linear feet (8 boxes)

Select Correspondence is arranged alphabetically by the name of the author. Within each folder, the letters are arranged chronologically. The individuals represented in this section are primarily family members or close friends, some of whom Annie O. (Tiffany) Mitchell apparently met during her school days.

The second section, *General Correspondence*, is arranged chronologically and contains general and less substantive letters as well as a few letters from unidentified individuals.

Letters of a purely financial or legal nature will be found in Series II. A few letters addressed to Alfred Mitchell dealing with family history and the correspondence received by other family members will be found in Series V.

Select Correspondence

b. 1, f. 1	Almy, Amelia	1864, 1866, 1886, undated
b. 1, f. 2	Arnold, Harold Sears	1924
b. 1, f. 3	Backus, William H. [cousin of Annie O.(Tiffany) Mitchell]	1864-1865
b. 1, f. 4	Bingham, Alfred Mitchell (b. 1905) [grandson of Alfred and Annie O. Mitchell]	1911-1932
	Bingham, Alfreda (Mitchell) (1874-1967) [daughter of Alfred and Annie O. Mitchell]	
b. 1, f. 5-18	1887 - 1920	1887 - 1920
b. 2, f. 19-20	1921 - 1925	1921 - 1925
b. 2, f. 21-23	1926 - 1932, undated	1926 - 1932, undated
b. 2, f. 24	Bingham,:Brewster (b.1908) [grandson of Alfred and Annie O. Mitchell]	1921-1932, n. d.
b. 2, f. 25	Bingham, Charles Tiffany (b. 1906) [grandson of Alfred and Annie O. Mitchell]	1922-1927
	Bingham, Hiram III (1875-1956) [son-in-law of Alfred and Annie O. Mitchell]	
b. 2, f. 26-28	1902 - 1931	1902 - 1931
b. 2, f. 29	Bingham, Hiram IV (b. 1903) [grandson of Alfred and Annie O. Mitchell]	1909-1932
b. 2, f. 30	Bingham, Woodbridge (b. 1901) [grandson of Alfred and Annie O. Mitchell]	1909-1927
b. 2, f. 30	Bingham, Ursula (Griswold) [wife of Woodbridge Bingham]	1927
b. 2, f. 31	Bingham, Mitchell (b. 1910) Bingham, Jonathan Brewster (b. 1914) [grandsons of Alfred and Annie O. Mitchell]	s 1918, 1927
b. 2, f. 32	Bleeker, Libbie	1861-1865, n. d.

Select Correspondence (continued)

b. 2, f. 33	Cole, Emily	1861-1863, n. d.
b. 2, f. 34	Davenport, Millie	1863-1866
b. 2, f. 35	de Forest, Julia B.	1886
b. 2, f. 36	Fairchild, Davie	1922, n. d.
b. 2, f. 37	Flachsbart, Berna and K.	1909-1928
b. 2, f. 38	Gilder, Comfort (Tiffany) (1887-?) [daughter of Louis C. Tiffany and niece of Annie O.(Tiffany) Mitchell]	1894-1898, 1929
b. 2, f. 38	Gilder, Rodman [husband of Comfort (Tiffany) Gilder]	1929
b. 2, f. 39	Goddard, Henry P.	1863-1867
b. 2, f. 40	Gray, Henry Peters, Sr.	
b. 2, f. 40	Gray., Henry Peters, Jr.	1866-1867
b. 3, f. 41	Hoffman, Mary Colden	1861-1864, n. d.
b. 3, f. 42	Hoffman, Virginia	1862-1866, n. d.
b. 3, f. 43	Huntington, Mary L.	1863-1866
b. 3, f. 44	Hyde, Nannie J.	1864, 1866
	Jeans, Charly Tiffany (Mitchell) (1877-1934) [daughter of Alfred and Annie O Mitchell]	•
b. 3, f. 45-49	1888 – 1895 January – Dec, undated	1888 - 1895 January - Dec, undated
b. 3, f. 45-49 b. 3, f. 50-54		January – Dec,
	1888 – 1895 January – Dec, undated	January – Dec, undated
b. 3, f. 50-54	1888 – 1895 January – Dec, undated 1896 - 1904	January – Dec, undated 1896 - 1904
b. 3, f. 50-54 b. 3, f. 55-56	1888 – 1895 January – Dec, undated 1896 - 1904 1907 - 1908	January - Dec, undated 1896 - 1904 1907 - 1908 1909 January -
b. 3, f. 50-54 b. 3, f. 55-56 b. 4, f. 57-58	1888 – 1895 January – Dec, undated 1896 - 1904 1907 - 1908 1909 January - Dec, undated	January - Dec, undated 1896 - 1904 1907 - 1908 1909 January - Dec, undated 1910 - 1918
b. 3, f. 50-54 b. 3, f. 55-56 b. 4, f. 57-58 b. 4, f. 59-68	1888 – 1895 January – Dec, undated 1896 - 1904 1907 - 1908 1909 January - Dec, undated 1910 – 1918 January – June	January – Dec, undated 1896 - 1904 1907 - 1908 1909 January – Dec, undated 1910 – 1918 January – June
b. 3, f. 50-54 b. 3, f. 55-56 b. 4, f. 57-58 b. 4, f. 59-68 b. 5, f. 69-76	1888 – 1895 January – Dec, undated 1896 - 1904 1907 - 1908 1909 January - Dec, undated 1910 – 1918 January – June 1918 - 1932	January – Dec, undated 1896 - 1904 1907 - 1908 1909 January - Dec, undated 1910 – 1918 January – June 1918 - 1932
b. 3, f. 50-54 b. 3, f. 55-56 b. 4, f. 57-58 b. 4, f. 59-68 b. 5, f. 69-76	1888 – 1895 January – Dec, undated 1896 - 1904 1907 - 1908 1909 January - Dec, undated 1910 – 1918 January – June 1918 - 1932 Fragments, n. d. Jeans, James H. (1877-1946) [known as "Fred," son-in-law of Alfred and Annie	January – Dec, undated 1896 - 1904 1907 - 1908 1909 January - Dec, undated 1910 – 1918 January – June 1918 - 1932
b. 3, f. 50-54 b. 3, f. 55-56 b. 4, f. 57-58 b. 4, f. 59-68 b. 5, f. 69-76 b. 5, f. 77	1888 – 1895 January – Dec, undated 1896 - 1904 1907 - 1908 1909 January - Dec, undated 1910 – 1918 January – June 1918 - 1932 Fragments, n. d. Jeans, James H. (1877-1946) [known as "Fred," son-in-law of Alfred and Annie O. Mitchell]	January - Dec, undated 1896 - 1904 1907 - 1908 1909 January - Dec, undated 1910 - 1918 January - June 1918 - 1932
b. 3, f. 50-54 b. 3, f. 55-56 b. 4, f. 57-58 b. 4, f. 59-68 b. 5, f. 69-76 b. 5, f. 77	1888 - 1895 January - Dec, undated 1896 - 1904 1907 - 1908 1909 January - Dec, undated 1910 - 1918 January - June 1918 - 1932 Fragments, n. d. Jeans, James H. (1877-1946) [known as "Fred," son-in-law of Alfred and Annie O. Mitchell] 1906 - 1932, undated	January – Dec, undated 1896 - 1904 1907 - 1908 1909 January – Dec, undated 1910 – 1918 January – June 1918 - 1932

Select Correspondence (continued)

b. 5, f. 84	Kingsland, Emile	1863-1865
b. 5, f. 85	Lee, Fanny	1861-1862
b. 5, f. 86	Lee, Libby	1861-1863, n. d.
b. 5, f. 87	Lusk, Graham [husband of May (Tiffany) Lusk]	1914
b. 5, f. 87	Lusk, Louise and William [children of May (Tiffany) Lusk]	1909
b. 5, f. 87	Lusk, May (Tiffany) [daughter of Louis C. Tiffany and niece of Annie O. (Tiffany) Mitchell]	n. d.
b. 5, f. 88	McClure, Nellie	1864-1865
	Mitchell, Alfred (1832-1911) [husband of Annie O. (Tiffany) Mitchell]	
b. 5, f. 89	1867 – 1869, n. d.	1867 - 1869, n. d.
b. 5, f. 90	1895, n. d.	1895, n. d.
b. 5, f. 91	n. d.	n. d.
b. 6, f. 92	Mitchell, Annie O. (Tiffany) (1844-1937) [wife of Alfred Mitchell]	1869?
	Mitchell, Donald Grant (1822-1908) [brother of Alfred Mitchell; "Ik Marvel")	
b. 6, f. 93-95	1885 - 1908, undated	1885 - 1908, undated
b. 6, f. 96	Mitchell, Donald Grant [nephew of Alfred and Annie O. Mitchell] See also: box 9, folder 1	1905-1927
b. 6, f. 97	Mitchell, Elizabeth [niece of Alfred and Annie Mitchell]	1883-1887, n. d.
b. 6, f. 98	Mitchell, Louis (1826-1881) [brother of Alfred Mitchell]	1868-1881
b. 6, f. 99	Nevins, Anna	1867, n. d.
b. 6, f. 100	Nevins, Cornelia L.	1897-1898
b. 6, f. 101	Perkins, Julia [cousin of Alfred and Annie O. Mitchell]	1923
b. 6, f. 102	Perkins, Lillie	1865-1867, n. d.
b. 6, f. 103	Perkins, Mary [cousin of Alfred and Annie Mitchell]	1904, n. d.
	Piatt, Julia (Goddard) [cousin of Alfred Mitchell]	
b. 6, f. 104	1864 - 1893	1864 - 1893
b. 6, f. 105-106	1901 - 1908	1901 - 1908
b. 6, f. 107	1915, n. d.	1915, n. d.
b. 6, f. 108	Porter, Mary and Annie	1862-1866, n. d.
b. 6, f. 109	Smilie, James D.	1870

Select Correspondence (continued)

	Thorne, Robert	
	See also: box 9, folder 1	
b. 6, f. 110	Thorne, Ruth B.	1907
b. 6 , f. 111	Tiffany, Burnett Y. (1860-?) [brother of Annie O. (Tiffany) Mitchell]	1869-1870, 1927, undated
	Tiffany, Charles Lewis (1812-1902) Tiffany, Harriet Olivia A. (Young) (1813-?) [parents of Annie O. (Tiffany) Mitchell]	
b. 6, f. 112-113	1857 - 1869	1857 - 1869
b. 6, f. 114	1881 - 1885	1881 - 1885
b. 7 , f. 115	1886 - 1899, n. d.	1886 - 1899, n. d.
b. 7 , f. 116	Tiffany, Charles L. II (1878-?) [son of Louis C. Tiffany and nephew of Annie O. (Tiffany) Mitchell]	1920-1932
	A copy of this material is available in digital form from Manuscripts and Archives. Contact Manuscripts and Archives at beinecke.library@yale.edu to request access to the digital copy.	
b. 7 , f. 117	Tiffany, Henry [uncle of Annie O. (Tiffany) Mitchell]	1863-1866, n. d.
b. 7, f. 118	Tiffany, Julia (1887-?) [daughter of Louis C. Tiffany and niece of Annie O. (Tiffany) Mitchell]	1894-1897
b. 7 , f. 119	Tiffany, Louis Comfort (1848-1933) [brother of Annie O. (Tiffany) Mitchell]	1862-1920, n. d.
b. 7, f. 120	Tiffany, Louise (1856-?) [sister of Annie O. (Tiffany) Mitchell]	1886, n. d.
b. 7, f. 121	Tiffany, Louise Wakeman (Knox) (1851-?) [2nd wife of Louis C. Tiffany, sister-in-law of Annie O. (Tiffany) Mitchell]	1886
	Tiffany, May (Goddard) (1846-1884) [wife of Louis C. Tiffany and sister-in-law of Annie O. (Tiffany) Mitchell]	
b. 7 , f. 122-128	1861? - 1868 January - Dec, undated, 1869-1883	1861? – 1868 January – Dec, undated, 1869– 1883
b. 7, f. 129	Trembly, Amy	1863-1867, n. d.
b. 7, f. 130	Williams, William [guardian of Alfred Mitchell]	1853, 1877
	Verdi, William F. See also: box 1, folder 2	
b. 8, f. 131	Young, E. S. [aunt of Annie O. (Tiffany) Mitchell]	1865-1866
b. 8, f. 131	[Young,?] [grandmother of Annie O. (Tiffany) Mitchell] English	n. d.
	Young, Lydia B. [aunt of Annie O. (Tiffany) Mitchell] (?-1894)	

Select Correspondence > Young, Lydia B. [aunt of Annie O. (Tiffany) Mitchell] (?-1894) (continued)

b. 8, f. 132	1862 English	1862
b. 8, f. 133-136	1863 - 1869	1863 - 1869
b. 8, f. 137	1886 - 1887, n. d.	1886 - 1887, n. d.
	General Correspondence	
b. 8, f. 138	Letters written by Alfred and Annie O. Mitchell	1862-1874, 1905
	Letters to Alfred and Annie O. Mitchell	
b. 8, f. 139-146	1857 - 1932, undated	1857 - 1932, undated
b. 8, f. 147	Invitations	1866-1934, n. d.
b. 8, f. 148	Letters received on the engagement of Alfred and Annie O. Mitchell	1871
b. 8, f. 149	Letters received on the death of Charles L. Tiffany	1902
b. 8, f. 150	Letters received on the death of Alfred Mitchell	1911

Series II: FINANCIAL, LEGAL AND HOUSEHOLD PAPERS OF ALFRED AND ANNIE O. MITCHELL, 1887-1935

2 linear feet (6 boxes)

Series II consists of financial statements, statements of receipts and disbursements, financial and legal correspondence, legal documents, stock-holders notices, stock certificates and various household accounts, receipts and memoranda. The items are arranged chronologically by type of material.

b. 9, f. 2 Annie O. Mitchell Trust b. 9, f. 2 Trust agreement between Annie O. Mitchell and Charles L. Tiffany, Robert Thorne and Winthrop E. Dwight, Trustees. b. 9, f. 3 Charles L. Tiffany, Robert Thorne and Winthrop E. Dwight, as Trustees v. Annie O. Mitchell: account of the trustees to the Supreme Court of the State of New York for the period 1911 May 24 - 1930 Dec 23 English b. 9, f. 4 Charles L. Tiffany, Robert Thorne and Winthrop E. Dwight, as Trustees v. 1931 February 17 Annie O. Mitchell: affidavit and final judgment English financial statements b. 9, f. 5-11 1911 - 1926 1911 - 1926 b. 9, f. 12-13 1930 - 1935 1930 - 1935 Statements of receipts and disbursements b. 10, f. 14-26 1911 - 1932 1911 - 1932 1911 - 1932 b. 11, f. 27 Last Will and Testament of Charles L. Tiffany 1887 March 7 Correspondence, legal documents and financial statements relating to the estate of Charles L. Tiffany b. 11, f. 30 Correspondence, legal documents and financial statements relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1902 - 1929 b. 11, f. 31 Legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1907-1908 b. 11, f. 32 Correspondence and legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1907-1908 b. 11, f. 33 Legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1910 b. 11, f. 35 Correspondence and legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1910 b. 11, f. 35 Correspondence and legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1911-1912 Correspondence and legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1911-1912	b. 9, f. 1	Wills of Alfred and Annie O. Mitchell	1895-1931
Thorne and Winthrop E. Dwight, Trustees b. 9, f. 3 Charles L. Tiffany, Robert Thorne and Winthrop E. Dwight, as Trustees v. Annie O. Mitchell: account of the trustees to the Supreme Court of the State of New York for the period 1911 May 24 - 1930 Dec 23 English b. 9, f. 4 Charles L. Tiffany, Robert Thorne and Winthrop E. Dwight, as Trustees v. Annie O. Mitchell: affidavit and final judgment English Financial statements b. 9, f. 5-11 1911 - 1926 1911 - 1926 1910 - 1935 Statements of receipts and disbursements b. 10, f. 14-26 1911 - 1932 1902 - 1929 1902 - 1929 1902 - 1929 1902 - 1929 1902 - 1929 1902 - 1929 1903 - 1935 1906 - 11, f. 30 Correspondence, legal documents and financial statements relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1906? 1911, f. 31 Legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1906 1907 - 1908 1911, f. 33 Legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1909 1911, f. 34 Correspondence and legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1911 - 1912 Correspondence relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust	b. 9, f. 2	Annie O. Mitchell Trust	
Annie O. Mitchelit: account of the trustees to the Supreme Court of the State of New York for the period 1911 May 24 - 1930 Dec 23 English b. 9, f. 4 Charles L. Tiffany, Robert Thorne and Winthrop E. Dwight, as Trustees v. Annie O. Mitcheli: affidavit and final judgment English Financial statements b. 9, f. 5-11 1911 - 1926 1911 - 1926 b. 9, f. 12-13 1930 - 1935 1930 - 1935 Statements of receipts and disbursements b. 10, f. 14-26 1911 - 1932 1911 - 1932 b. 11, f. 27 Last Will and Testament of Charles L. Tiffany 1887 March 7 Correspondence, legal documents and financial statements relating to the estate of Charles L. Tiffany b. 11, f. 28-29 1902 - 1929 b. 11, f. 30 Correspondence, legal documents and financial statements relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1906? b. 11, f. 31 Legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1907-1908 b. 11, f. 32 Correspondence and legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1909 b. 11, f. 34 Correspondence relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1910 b. 11, f. 35 Correspondence and legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1911-1912 Correspondence and legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1911-1912	b. 9, f. 2		1911 May 24
Annie O. Mitchell: affidavit and final judgment English Financial statements b. 9, f. 5-11 1911 - 1926 1931 - 1935 b. 9, f. 12-13 1930 - 1935 1930 - 1935 Statements of receipts and disbursements b. 10, f. 14-26 1911 - 1932 1911 - 1932 b. 11, f. 27 Last Will and Testament of Charles L. Tiffany 1887 March 7 Correspondence, legal documents and financial statements relating to the estate of Charles L. Tiffany b. 11, f. 28-29 1902 - 1929 1902 - 1929 b. 11, f. 30 Correspondence, legal documents and financial statements relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1906? b. 11, f. 31 Legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1907-1908 b. 11, f. 32 Correspondence and legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1909 b. 11, f. 33 Legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1909 b. 11, f. 34 Correspondence and legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1910 b. 11, f. 35 Correspondence relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1911-1912 Correspondence and legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1911-1912	b. 9, f. 3	Annie O. Mitchell: account of the trustees to the Supreme Court of the State of New York for the period 1911 May 24 - 1930 Dec 23	
b. 9, f. 5-11 1911 - 1926 b. 9, f. 12-13 1930 - 1935 Statements of receipts and disbursements b. 10, f. 14-26 1911 - 1932 1911 - 1932 1911 - 1932 b. 11, f. 27 Last Will and Testament of Charles L. Tiffany Correspondence, legal documents and financial statements relating to the estate of Charles L. Tiffany b. 11, f. 28-29 1902 - 1929 b. 11, f. 30 Correspondence, legal documents and financial statements relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust b. 11, f. 31 Legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust b. 11, f. 32 Correspondence and legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust b. 11, f. 33 Legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust correspondence and legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1909 b. 11, f. 34 Correspondence relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1910 correspondence and legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1911-1912 Correspondence and legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust	b. 9, f. 4	Annie O. Mitchell: affidavit and final judgment	1931 February 17
b. 9, f. 12-13 1930 - 1935 Statements of receipts and disbursements b. 10, f. 14-26 1911 - 1932 1911 - 1932 1887 March 7 Correspondence, legal documents and financial statements relating to the estate of Charles L. Tiffany b. 11, f. 28-29 1902 - 1929 1902 - 1929 1902 - 1929 1902 - 1929 1902 - 1929 1902 - 1929 1902 - 1929 1903 - 1929 1903 - 1929 1904 - 1929 1905 - 1929 1906 - 11, f. 30 Correspondence, legal documents and financial statements relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1906? 1907 - 1908 1908 - 11, f. 32 Correspondence and legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1909 1		Financial statements	
b. 10, f. 14-26 1911 - 1932 1911 - 1932 b. 11, f. 27 Last Will and Testament of Charles L. Tiffany 1887 March 7 Correspondence, legal documents and financial statements relating to the estate of Charles L. Tiffany b. 11, f. 28-29 1902 - 1929 1902 - 1929 b. 11, f. 30 Correspondence, legal documents and financial statements relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust b. 11, f. 31 Legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1906? b. 11, f. 32 Correspondence and legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1907-1908 b. 11, f. 33 Legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1909 b. 11, f. 34 Correspondence and legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1910 b. 11, f. 35 Correspondence relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1911-1912 Correspondence and legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust	b. 9, f. 5-11	1911 - 1926	1911 - 1926
b. 10, f. 14-26 1911 - 1932 1911 - 1932 1911 - 1932 1911 - 1932 1911 - 1932 1911 - 1932 1911 - 1932 1911 - 1932 1911 - 1932 1911 - 1932 1911 - 1932 1911 - 1932 1912 - 1929 1902 - 1929 1902 - 1929 1902 - 1929 1903 - 1929 1904 - 1929 1905 - 1929 1906 1907 - 1929 1906 1907 - 1929 1908 1909 - 1929 1908 - 1929 1909 - 1929 1909 - 1929 1909 - 1929 1909 - 1929 1909 - 1929 1909 - 1929 1908 - 11, f. 31 1909 - 1908 1909 - 1908 1909 - 1908 1909 - 1909 1909 -	b. 9, f. 12-13	1930 - 1935	1930 - 1935
b. 11, f. 27 Last Will and Testament of Charles L. Tiffany Correspondence, legal documents and financial statements relating to the estate of Charles L. Tiffany b. 11, f. 28-29 1902 - 1929 1902 - 1929 1902 - 1929 b. 11, f. 30 Correspondence, legal documents and financial statements relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1906? b. 11, f. 31 Legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1906? b. 11, f. 32 Correspondence and legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1907-1908 b. 11, f. 33 Legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1909 b. 11, f. 34 Correspondence and legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1910 b. 11, f. 35 Correspondence relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1911-1912 Correspondence and legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust		Statements of receipts and disbursements	
Correspondence, legal documents and financial statements relating to the estate of Charles L. Tiffany b. 11, f. 28-29 1902 - 1929 1902 - 1929 b. 11, f. 30 Correspondence, legal documents and financial statements relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust b. 11, f. 31 Legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1906? b. 11, f. 32 Correspondence and legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1907-1908 b. 11, f. 33 Legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1909 b. 11, f. 34 Correspondence and legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1910 b. 11, f. 35 Correspondence relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1911-1912 Correspondence and legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust	b. 10, f. 14-26	1911 - 1932	1911 - 1932
b. 11, f. 28-29 1902 - 1929 b. 11, f. 30 Correspondence, legal documents and financial statements relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust b. 11, f. 31 Legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust b. 11, f. 32 Correspondence and legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust b. 11, f. 33 Legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust b. 11, f. 33 Legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1909 b. 11, f. 34 Correspondence and legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1910 b. 11, f. 35 Correspondence relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1911-1912 Correspondence and legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust	b. 11, f. 27	Last Will and Testament of Charles L. Tiffany	1887 March 7
b. 11, f. 30 Correspondence, legal documents and financial statements relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust b. 11, f. 31 Legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1906? b. 11, f. 32 Correspondence and legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1907-1908 b. 11, f. 33 Legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1909 b. 11, f. 34 Correspondence and legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1910 b. 11, f. 35 Correspondence relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1911-1912 Correspondence and legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust			
b. 11, f. 31 Legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1906? b. 11, f. 32 Correspondence and legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1907-1908 b. 11, f. 33 Legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1909 b. 11, f. 34 Correspondence and legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1910 b. 11, f. 35 Correspondence relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1911-1912 Correspondence and legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust	b. 11, f. 28-29	1902 - 1929	1902 - 1929
b. 11, f. 32 Correspondence and legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1907-1908 b. 11, f. 33 Legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1909 b. 11, f. 34 Correspondence and legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1910 b. 11, f. 35 Correspondence relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1911-1912 Correspondence and legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust	b. 11, f. 30		1902-1906
b. 11, f. 33 Legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1909 b. 11, f. 34 Correspondence and legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1910 b. 11, f. 35 Correspondence relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1911-1912 Correspondence and legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust	b. 11, f. 31	Legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust	1906?
b. 11, f. 34 Correspondence and legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1910 b. 11, f. 35 Correspondence relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1911-1912 Correspondence and legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust	b. 11, f. 32	Correspondence and legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust	1907-1908
b. 11, f. 35 Correspondence relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust 1911-1912 Correspondence and legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust	b. 11, f. 33	Legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust	1909
Correspondence and legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust	b. 11, f. 34	Correspondence and legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust	1910
	b. 11, f. 35	Correspondence relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust	1911-1912
b. 11, f. 36 1923 - 1928 1923 - 1928		Correspondence and legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust	
	b. 11, f. 36	1923 - 1928	1923 - 1928

Annie O. Mitchell Trust > Correspondence and legal documents relating to the Burnett Y. Ti [...] (continued)

b. 11 , f. 37	1931 - 1932, undated	1931 - 1932, undated
b. 11, f. 38	Financial statements of the Burnett Y. Tiffany Trust	1919-1926
b. 11, f. 39	Financial statements of the Louise H. Tiffany Trust	1906-1909
b. 11 , f. 40	Correspondence, memoranda and financial statements relating to the Annie O. Mitchell Trust for the benefit of Alfreda M. Bingham and Charly T. M. Jeans	1917-1931, n. d.
b. 11, f. 41	Correspondence and legal documents relating to the Annie O. Mitchell Trust for the benefit of Olivia Jeans	1925-1927
b. 12, f. 42	Financial correspondence, memoranda, receipts, and promissory notes	1902-1932, n. d.
b. 12, f. 43	Stock certificates of Alfred Mitchell	1841-1880
b. 12, f. 44	Tiffany and Company stockholders' notices	1920-1924
b. 12, f. 45	Correspondence and memoranda related to the house built in New Haven by Annie O. (Tiffany) Mitchell	1908-1909, n. d.
b. 12, f. 46	Materials relating to the "Folly" estate, Port Antonio, Jamaica	1920-1922, n. d.
b. 39 , f. 79	Architectural plans of 72nd Street house in New York See: Common Folio, box 4, folder 79	
b. 12, f. 47	Household account book	1874-1880
b. 12, f. 48	Household account books. Salem, Connecticut, kept by Alfred Mitchell	1903-1905, n. d.
	Household account book, Jamaica	
b. 12, f. 49-50	1906 - 1910	1906 - 1910
b. 12, f. 51	Household record book of Jamaican servants' wages	1905-1915
b. 12, f. 52	Household record books of American servants' wages	1908-1912
b. 12, f. 53	Household inventory books	1903-1909?
b. 13, f. 54	Household inventories	1902-1920, n. d.
b. 13, f. 55	Household memoranda	1900-1918, n. d.
b. 13, f. 56	Receipts of purchases made during trip to Europe	1865-1866
b. 13, f. 57	Bryn Mawr College bills of Charly Tiffany Mitchell	1894-1897
b. 13, f. 58	Receipts of purchases made during trip to Japan	1899
b. 13, f. 59	Shipping invoices of articles purchased in Japan	1899
b. 13, f. 59	Japanese business cards, drawings of items for sale	1899
b. 13, f. 60	Storage receipts	1891-1916, n. d.

Receipts of purchases made in Jamaica

Annie O. Mitchell Trust > Receipts of purchases made in Jamaica (continued)

b. 13, f. 61-64	1906 - 1912	1906 - 1912
b. 13, f. 61-64	Receipts	
b. 13, f. 65-69	1864 - 1911	1864 - 1911
b. 14, f. 70-73	1912 - 1931	1912 - 1931
	Bills from French dressmakers	
b. 14, f. 74-75	1902 - 1909, undated	1902 - 1909, undated

Series III: DIARIES AND WRITINGS OF ALFRED AND ANNIE O. MITCHELL, 1860-1929

1.5 linear feet (3 boxes)

Series III consists of diaries, memoranda books, articles and note-books. The materials are grouped by author and by type, and are arranged chronologically within each category.

Diary, kept by Annie O. (Tiffany) Mitch	nell
---	------

b. 15, f. 1-3	1865 January - 1867 May	1865 January - 1867 May
b. 15 , f. 4	1896, 1911	1896, 1911
b. 15, f. 5-6	1913-1915	1913-1915
b. 15, f. 7	1915-1919, 1918-1922	1915-1919, 1918-1922
b. 16, f. 8	1923-1926, 1927-1929	1923-1926, 1927-1929
	Memoranda books, kept by Annie O. (Tiffany) Mitchell	
b. 16, f. 9-17	1867 - 1895	1867 - 1895
b. 16, f. 18	Notes on family history by Annie O. (Tiffany) Mitchell	n. d.
b. 16, f. 19	Diary, kept by Alfred Mitchell	1906-1910
b. 17, f. 20	"Forty Days on a Guano Island," by Alfred Mitchell English	post 1860
b. 17, f. 21	"The Cultivation of Coffee in the State of Guatemala," by Alfred Mitchell English	1868 November 6
b. 17, f. 22	The Story of Sibylle, by Octave Feuillet, translated by Alfred Mitchell for Hearth and Home	1869
b. 17, f. 23	"Natural History of the Folly," notebook and clippings concerning the plants of Jamaica, compiled by Alfred Mitchell English	1910?
b. 17, f. 24	Regimental roll book of Alfred Mitchell	1863
b. 17, f. 25	Memoranda book [kept by Miss Miller?]	1911
b. 17, f. 26	Memoranda book [kept by Miss Miller?]	1912

Series IV: PERSONAL AND BIOGRAPHICAL MATERIALS RELATING TO ALFRED AND ANNIE O. MITCHELL, 1853-1925

1 linear foot (2 boxes)

Series IV consists of school catalogs, notebooks, passports, invitations, gift lists, visitors' cards, obituaries and newspaper clippings and is arranged by individual and by type of material.

Annie O. (Tiffany) Mitchell

b. 18, f. 1	Juvenilia	1853-1866
b. 18, f. 2	Catalogues of the Wheaton Female Seminary	1855-1858
b. 18, f. 2	Programs of Mademoiselle Rostan's Young Ladies Institute	1859 May-June
b. 18, f. 2	Report card	1863 April 15
b. 18, f. 3	Mathematics notebooks	1855, 1857, n. d.
b. 18, f. 4	Student compositions	1857-1859
b. 18, f. 5	Penmanship and poetry notebooks	1859, n. d.
b. 18, f. 6	"Kings of England," notebook English	1861?
b. 18, f. 7	French notebooks	1862, n. d.
b. 18, f. 8	"Thought Exchange," notebook English	1870 March
b. 18, f. 9	Materials relating to the marriage of Alfred and Annie O. Mitchell	1871 April 27
b. 18, f. 10	Christmas lists	1906-1922
b. 18, f. 11	Address book	Circa 1930-1932
b. 18, f. 12	Passports	1915, 1916, 1928
b. 18, f. 13	Personal notes, Red Cross certificate and measurement records	1857-1926, n. d.
b. 18, f. 14	Programs, calling cards and printed matter	1864–1883, 1925–1926, n. d.
b. 19, f. 15	Visitors cards, Europe	1865-1866
b. 19 , f. 16	Visitors cards, Madeira	1883?
b. 19, f. 17	Miscellaneous visitors cards	n. d.
Alfr	ed Mitchell	
b. 19, f. 18	Passport	1861
b. 19, f. 18	Appointment as Major of the 13th Regiment of Volunteers of Connecticut	1863
b. 19, f. 19	Personal notes and pamphlets	1857, 1878-1882, n. d.

Series IV: PERSONAL AND BIOGRAPHICAL MATERIALS RELATING TO ALFRED AND ANNIE O. MITCHELL

Alfred Mitchell (continued)

b. 19, f. 20	Obituaries	Obituaries
b. 19, f. 21	Resolution issued by Tiffany and Co. on the death of Alfred Mitchell	1911 May 9
b. 19, f. 22	Newspaper clippings relating to Mitchell, Tiffany and Bingham relatives	
b. 19, f. 23	Newspaper clippings relating to the Lucretia Shaw papers and Florida	
b. 19, f. 24-25	Miscellaneous newspaper clippings	1859-1931, undated
b. 19, f. 26	Clippings scrapbook of Alfred Mitchell	1889-1908

Series V: PAPERS OF OTHER FAMILY MEMBERS, 1803-1927

4 linear feet (9 boxes)

Series V consists of letters, legal documents, financial records, sermons, writings and newspaper clippings. The papers of individual family members are arranged alphabetically by name, with letters filed with the recipient's papers. The individuals whose papers are contained in this series are members of the Mitchell, Tiffany, Woodbridge, Mumford, Bingham, Jeans, Perkins, Young, and Thatcher families.

Dinalaana	۸ ا£ ما م	(N 4:+ ala all)	(1874-1967)
Binanam.	Allreda	Civilicheir	(18/4-190/)

b. 20, f. 1	Letters from Annie O. (Tiffany) Mitchell and Alfred Mitchell	1882-1908, n. d.
b. 20, f. 2	Letters from Charly Tiffany (Mitchell) Jeans	1883-1898, undated
b. 20, f. 3	Letters from May (Tiffany) Lusk	1881-1887, undated
b. 20, f. 4	Letters from Donald Grant Mitchell	1888-1894
b. 20, f. 5	Letters addressed jointly to Alfred and Charly Mitchell	1883-1888, n. d.
b. 20, f. 6	General correspondence	1880-1908
b. 20, f. 7-8	Juvenilia	1874-1899, undated
b. 20, f. 9	Wedding announcement and invitation lists	1900
b. 20, f. 10	Bingham, Hiram III (1875-1956): Letter from Annie O. (Tiffany) Mitchell	1908
b. 39	Grant, Donald: Passport See: Folio 1	1732 April 14
	Jeans, Charly Tiffany (Mitchell) (1877-1934) Letters from Annie O. (Tiffany) Mitchell and Henry Russell Newspaper clippings	
	Letter from Alfreda (Mitchell) Bingham	
b. 20, f. 11-12	Letters from Alfreda (Mitchell) Bingham	1895-1896, 1902
b. 20, f. 13	Letters from Annie O.	(Tiffany) Mitchell,
b. 20, f. 14	General correspondence	1883-1922
b. 20, f. 15	Juvenilia	1883-1891, undated
b. 20, f. 16	Bryn Mawr College examination papers	1890-1898
b. 20, f. 17	Bryn Mawr College materials	1894-1898, undated
b. 20, f. 18	Wedding announcement and invitation lists	1907

Jeans, Charly Tiffany (Mitchell) (1877-1934) (continued)

b. 20, f. 19	List of trunk contents	1907
b. 21, f. 20	Jeans, James (1877-1946)	1921, undated, 1927-1932
b. 21, f. 21	Lusk, Mary (Tiffany) (1873-?)	1896 January 5
	Mitchell, Rev. Alfred (1790-1831) Mitchell (1794-1839) and Stephen Mix	
	Mitchell (1743-1835)	
b. 21, f. 22	Letters from Lucretia M (Woodbridge)	1814-1818, undated
b. 21, f. 23	Sermons	1821-1824
b. 21, f. 24-25	Sermons	1827 - 1828 January
b. 21, f. 26-28	Sermons	1828 March- August
b. 21, f. 29-30	Sermons	1828 October- December
b. 21, f. 31	Sermons	1829 January- February
b. 21, f. 32-35	Sermons	1829 April- September
b. 22, f. 36	Sermons	1829 November 8-15
b. 22, f. 37	Sermons	1829 November 22-29
b. 22, f. 38	Sermons	1829 December
b. 22, f. 39-43	Sermons	1830 January- September
b. 22, f. 44	Sermons	1830 November- December
b. 22, f. 45-46	Sermons	1831 January- April
b. 22, f. 47	Sermons	1831 June-July
b. 22, f. 48	Sermons	1831 Aug, Oct, undated
b. 22, f. 49	Miscellaneous personal and biographical materials	1809-1843

Mitchell, Lucretia M. (Woodbridge) (1794-1839)

Mitchell, Lucretia M. (Woodbridge) (1794-1839) (continued)

b. 22, f. 50-51	Financial and legal papers	1805-1839, undated
b. 23, f. 52	Record book of the distribution of Rev. Alfred Mitchell's estate, under the guardianship of William Williams	1839-1853
b. 23, f. 52	Mitchell, Donald Grant (1822-1908)	
b. 23, f. 53-55	Letters from Lucretia M. (Woodbridge) Mitchell	1831-1839
b. 23, f. 56	Letters from other family members	1838-1840
b. 23, f. 57	General correspondence	1846-1870, undated
b. 23, f. 58	"A Report to the Commissioners on Lay-out of East Rock Park" See also: Folio 2	1882
b. 40	Oversized maps of Edgewood area	Undated
	Hearth and Home (21 issues) English See: Box 27, folder 110	1869 January– Feb, July– December
b. 23, f. 59	Financial and legal papers	1855-1870
b. 39	Oversize See also: Folio 1	1855-1868
b. 23, f. 60	Financial and legal papers	1871-1902, undated
b. 39	Oversize See also: Folio 1	1873-1902
b. 39	Certificates of appointment as Consul of Venice	1853-1854
b. 23, f. 61	Catalogue d'Ouvrages Relatifs à l'Histoire de Venise English	1853
b. 23, f. 62	Newspaper clippings and obituaries	1895-1908
b. 23, f. 63	Mitchell, Elizabeth [daughter of Donald Grant Mitchell]	1886-1921
b. 23, f. 64	Mitchell, Hannah (Grant): Letter from Rev. Alfred Mitchell Mitchell, Harriet	1820
b. 23, f. 65	Letters from Rev. Alfred Mitchell	1810-1815
b. 23, f. 65	Legal papers	1836-1868
b. 39	Oversize See also: Folio 1	1838 April 2
	Mitchell, Louis (1826-1881)	
b. 23, f. 66	Correspondence	1862-1881

Mitchell, Louis (1826-1881) (continued)

b. 23, f. 66	Receipts	1841-1846
b. 23, f. 66	Mitchell, Lucretia M. (Woodbridge) (1794-1839) Letters	
	Legal papers	
	Biographical information	
b. 23, f. 67	Letters from Rev. Alfred Mitchell	1814-1820
b. 23, f. 68	Letters dealing with the sale of land in Ohio	1833-1836
b. 23, f. 69	General correspondence	1831-1833
b. 23, f. 70	Sample of penmanship	n. d.
b. 23, f. 71	Miscellaneous legal documents found among her papers	1760, 1824, 1835
b. 24, f. 72	Mitchell, Stephen Mix (1743-1835)	1803-1819, 1806, 1822, 1877
	Mitchell, Stephen Mix (1818-1839	
b. 24, f. 73	Letters from Rev. Alfred Mitchell	1831
b. 24, f. 74-75	Household accounts	1838-1839
	Mitchell, Walter (1777-1849) Letter from Donald Grant Mitchell	
	Letters from Lucretia M. (Woodbridge)	
	Mitchell	
	Letters from Rev. Alfred Mitchell,	
	Lucretia (Woodbridge) Mitchell, and Stephen Mix Mitchell	
	Letters from Lucretia (Woodbridge)	
	Mitchell	
	Letters from Lucretia (Woodbridge)	
	Mitchell and Louis Mitchell	
	Letters from Lucretia (Woodbridge)	
	Mitchell	
	Letter from Charly (Mitchell) Jeans	
	Letters from Lucretia (Woodbridge)	
	Mitchell	
b. 24, f. 76	Correspondence	1838-1848
b. 24 , f. 77	Legal and financial papers	1816-1844
b. 39	Oversize	1816, 1838

Mitchell, Walter (1777-1849) (continued)

b. 24, f. 78	Legal and financial papers	1845-1850
b. 39	Oversize See also: Folio 1	1846 April 30
b. 24, f. 79	Mitchell, Walter (1873-?)	1888 August 21
b. 24, f. 80	Mumford, Lucretia (Christophers) (1750-1825)	n. d.
b. 24, f. 81	Perkins, Elias	1830, 1838
b. 24, f. 82	Perkins, Mary	1812, 1815?
b. 24, f. 83	Perkins, Nathaniel S.	1811, 1812, 1849
b. 24, f. 84	Perkins, Thomas Shaw	1836-1837
b. 24, f. 85	Piatt, Julia C. G.	1915
b. 24, f. 86	Thatcher, Lucretia	n. d.
b. 24, f. 87	Tiffany, Burnett Young (1860-?) Passport	1887
Tif	fany, Charles Lewis (1812-1902)	
b. 24, f. 88	Correspondence	1863-1902
b. 24, f. 89	Letters concerning 50th wedding anniversary	1891 November- December
b. 24, f. 90	Letters concerning 87th birthday	1899 February
b. 24, f. 91	Invitations, programs, bills and receipts	1863-1865, 1894
b. 24, f. 92	Charles L. Tiffany and the House of Tiffany and Company, and newspaper clippings English	1893
b. 24, f. 93	Newspaper clippings	1868-1900
b. 24, f. 94	Obituaries and funeral notices See also: Box 27a, folder 111	1902
b. 25, f. 95	Tiffany, Charles Lewis II (1878-?) and Tiffany, Katrina (Ely) (1875-1927) Letters from Mitchell and Bingham relatives.	1901-1905
Tif	fany, Harriet O. A. (Young) (1813-1897)	
b. 25, f. 96	Letters from Charles L. Tiffany	1863, 1865
b. 25, f. 97	Correspondence	1864-1870
b. 25, f. 97	Funeral service text	1897
b. 25, f. 97	Newspaper clippings	1860, undated
т:£	familiania Camfart (1040-1022)	

Tiffany, Louis Comfort (1848-1933)

Tiffany, Louis Comfort (1848-1933) (continued)

b. 25, f. 98	Correspondence	1861-1886, 1908
b. 25, f. 99	Printed matter, clippings and drawing	1903-1925
b. 25, f. 99a	Reprint, "Louis Comfort Tiffany Photographer-In-Charge," <i>History of Photography</i> , v. 4, no. 4	1980 October
b. 25, f. 100	Young, Lydia B.	
b. 25, f. 100	Correspondence	1866
b. 25, f. 101	Miscellaneous letters	n. d.
b. 25, f. 102	The Woodbridge Record compiled by Louis Mitchell and Donald Grant Mitchell	1883
b. 25, f. 102a	A record of recipients of copies of the Woodbridge Record	Circa 1883
b. 25, f. 103	"The Genealogy of the Woodbridge Family," notebook	n. d.
b. 40	Oversized genealogical materials See also: Folio 2	Undated
b. 26, f. 104	Woodbridge family genealogical materials and a map of Groton, CT	
b. 26, f. 105-109	Papers used by Mary E. Perkins in preparation of <i>Chronicles of a Connecticut Farm, 1769-1905</i>	n. d.
b. 27, f. 110	Mitchell, Donald Grant (1822-1908) Hearth and Home (21 issues)	1869 January- Feb, July- December
b. 27a , f. 111	Tiffany, Charles Lewis (1812-1902) <i>In Memoriam: Charles Lewis Tiffany, February 18, 1902</i> [oversize album]	1902

Series VI: PHOTOGRAPHS, 1850-1910

9.5 linear feet (11 boxes)

Series VI consists of photographs of family members and friends, photograph scrapbooks of Alfreda Mitchell, and photograph albums of Alfred Mitchell. They are arranged by form and by size.

Individual photographs

b. 28, f. 2 Alfred Mitchell and Donald G. Mitchell b. 28, f. 3 Annie O. Mitchell b. 28, f. 4 Louis Mitchell b. 28, f. 5 Julia C. Piatt b. 28, f. 6 Charles Lewis Tiffany and Harriet (Young) Tiffany b. 28, f. 7 Other family members and friends b. 28, f. 8 Photograph scrapbook of Alfreda Mitchell 1882-1890 b. 28, f. 9 Photograph scrapbook of Alfreda Mitchell 1885-1892 Photograph albums of Alfred Mitchell b. 28, f. 10 Descriptive lists of albums, by Alfred M. Bingham 1977-1978 b. 28, f. 11 "Madeira, Portugal, Biscaya, Navarre" 1977-1978 b. 29, f. 12 "Portraits" 1977-1978 b. 29, f. 13 "Family History," vol. II 1977-1978 b. 30, f. 16 "Family History," vol. IV 1977-1978 b. 30, f. 16 "Family History," vol. IV 1977-1978 b. 31, f. 19 "California" 1885 b. 31, f. 19 "California" 1885 b. 31, f. 20 "Mexico" 1898 b. 31, f. 21 "Paris, Florence, Sorrento, Venice"	b. 28, f. 1	Alfred Mitchell	Circa 1895-1910
b. 28, f. 4 Louis Mitchell b. 28, f. 5 Julia C. Piatt b. 28, f. 6 Charles Lewis Tiffany and Harriet (Young) Tiffany b. 28, f. 7 Other family members and friends b. 28, f. 8 Photograph scrapbook of Alfreda Mitchell 1882-1890 b. 28, f. 9 Photograph scrapbook of Alfreda Mitchell 1885-1892 Photograph albums of Alfred Mitchell b. 28, f. 10 Descriptive lists of albums, by Alfred M. Bingham 1977-1978 b. 28, f. 11 "Madeira, Portugal, Biscaya, Navarre" b. 29, f. 11 "Madeira, Portugal, Biscaya, Navarre" b. 29A, f. 13 "Family History," vol. I b. 29B, f. 14 "Family History," vol. II b. 30, f. 15 "Family History," vol. III b. 30, f. 16 "Family History," vol. IV b. 30, f. 17 No folder b. 31, f. 18 "New Orleans, Florida, Charleston, Jamaica, Cuba" b. 31, f. 19 "California" 1885 b. 31, f. 20 "Mexico" 1898 b. 31, f. 21 "Paris, Florence, Sorrento, Venice" b. 32, f. 22 "Siena, Florence, Lakes, Riviera, Holland, Nassau" b. 33, f. 23 "Egypt" 1895-1896 b. 34, f. 24 "Egypt, Southern Italy, Lakes, Art" 1895-1896	b. 28, f. 2	Alfred Mitchell and Donald G. Mitchell	Circa 1895
b. 28, f. 5 Julia C. Piatt b. 28, f. 6 Charles Lewis Tiffany and Harriet (Young) Tiffany b. 28, f. 7 Other family members and friends b. 28, f. 8 Photograph scrapbook of Alfreda Mitchell 1882-1890 b. 28, f. 9 Photograph albums of Alfreda Mitchell 1885-1892 Photograph albums of Alfred Mitchell b. 28, f. 10 Descriptive lists of albums, by Alfred M. Bingham 1977-1978 b. 28, f. 11 "Madeira, Portugal, Biscaya, Navarre" b. 29, f. 12 "Portraits" b. 29A, f. 13 "Family History," vol. I b. 30, f. 15 "Family History," vol. II b. 30, f. 16 "Family History," vol. IV b. 30, f. 17 No folder b. 31, f. 18 "New Orleans, Florida, Charleston, Jamaica, Cuba" b. 31, f. 19 "California" 1885 b. 31, f. 20 "Mexico" 1898 b. 31, f. 21 "Paris, Florence, Sorrento, Venice" b. 32, f. 22 "Siena, Florence, Lakes, Riviera, Holland, Nassau" b. 33, f. 23 "Egypt" 1895-1896 b. 34, f. 24 "Egypt, Southern Italy, Lakes, Art" 1895-1896	b. 28, f. 3	Annie O. Mitchell	
b. 28, f. 6 Charles Lewis Tiffany and Harriet (Young) Tiffany. b. 28, f. 7 Other family members and friends b. 28, f. 8 Photograph scrapbook of Alfreda Mitchell 1882-1890 b. 28, f. 9 Photograph scrapbook of Alfreda Mitchell 1885-1892 Photograph albums of Alfred Mitchell b. 28, f. 10 Descriptive lists of albums, by Alfred M. Bingham 1977-1978 b. 28, f. 11 "Madeira, Portugal, Biscaya, Navarre" b. 29, f. 12 "Portraits" b. 29A, f. 13 "Family History," vol. I b. 30, f. 14 "Family History," vol. II b. 30, f. 15 "Family History," vol. III b. 30, f. 16 "Family History," vol. IV b. 30, f. 17 No folder b. 31, f. 18 "New Orleans, Florida, Charleston, Jamaica, Cuba" b. 31, f. 19 "California" 1885 b. 31, f. 20 "Mexico" 1898 b. 31, f. 21 "Paris, Florence, Sorrento, Venice" b. 32, f. 22 "Siena, Florence, Lakes, Riviera, Holland, Nassau" b. 33, f. 23 "Egypt" 1895-1896 b. 34, f. 24 "Egypt, Southern Italy, Lakes, Art" 1895-1896	b. 28, f. 4	Louis Mitchell	
b. 28, f. 7 Other family members and friends b. 28, f. 8 Photograph scrapbook of Alfreda Mitchell 1882-1890 b. 28, f. 9 Photograph scrapbook of Alfreda Mitchell 1885-1892 Photograph albums of Alfred Mitchell b. 28, f. 10 Descriptive lists of albums, by Alfred M. Bingham 1977-1978 b. 28, f. 11 "Madeira, Portugal, Biscaya, Navarre" b. 29, f. 12 "Portraits" b. 29A, f. 13 "Family History," vol. I b. 29B, f. 14 "Family History," vol. II b. 30, f. 15 "Family History," vol. III b. 30, f. 16 "Family History," vol. IV b. 30, f. 17 No folder b. 31, f. 18 "New Orleans, Florida, Charleston, Jamaica, Cuba" b. 31, f. 20 "Mexico" 1898 b. 31, f. 21 "Paris, Florence, Sorrento, Venice" b. 32, f. 22 "Siena, Florence, Lakes, Riviera, Holland, Nassau" b. 33, f. 23 "Egypt" 1895-1896 b. 34, f. 24 "Egypt, Southern Italy, Lakes, Art" 1895-1896	b. 28, f. 5	Julia C. Piatt	
b. 28, f. 8 Photograph scrapbook of Alfreda Mitchell 1882-1890 b. 28, f. 9 Photograph scrapbook of Alfreda Mitchell 1885-1892 Photograph albums of Alfred Mitchell b. 28, f. 10 Descriptive lists of albums, by Alfred M. Bingham 1977-1978 b. 28, f. 11 "Madeira, Portugal, Biscaya, Navarre" b. 29, f. 12 "Portraits" b. 29A, f. 13 "Family History," vol. I b. 29B, f. 14 "Family History," vol. III b. 30, f. 15 "Family History," vol. III b. 30, f. 16 "Family History," vol. IV b. 30, f. 17 No folder b. 31, f. 18 "New Orleans, Florida, Charleston, Jamaica, Cuba" b. 31, f. 20 "Mexico" 1898 b. 31, f. 21 "Paris, Florence, Sorrento, Venice" b. 32, f. 22 "Siena, Florence, Lakes, Riviera, Holland, Nassau" b. 33, f. 23 "Egypt" 1895-1896 b. 34, f. 24 "Egypt, Southern Italy, Lakes, Art" 1895-1896	b. 28, f. 6	Charles Lewis Tiffany and Harriet (Young) Tiffany	
b. 28, f. 9	b. 28, f. 7	Other family members and friends	
Photograph albums of Alfred Mitchell b. 28, f. 10 Descriptive lists of albums, by Alfred M. Bingham 1977-1978 b. 28, f. 11 "Madeira, Portugal, Biscaya, Navarre"	b. 28, f. 8	Photograph scrapbook of Alfreda Mitchell	1882-1890
b. 28, f. 10 Descriptive lists of albums, by Alfred M. Bingham 1977-1978 b. 28, f. 11 "Madeira, Portugal, Biscaya, Navarre" b. 29, f. 12 "Portraits" b. 29A, f. 13 "Family History," vol. I b. 29B, f. 14 "Family History," vol. III b. 30, f. 15 "Family History," vol. III b. 30, f. 16 "Family History," vol. IV b. 30, f. 17 No folder b. 31, f. 18 "New Orleans, Florida, Charleston, Jamaica, Cuba" b. 31, f. 19 "California" 1885 b. 31, f. 20 "Mexico" 1898 b. 31, f. 21 "Paris, Florence, Sorrento, Venice" b. 32, f. 22 "Siena, Florence, Lakes, Riviera, Holland, Nassau" b. 33, f. 23 "Egypt" 1895-1896 b. 34, f. 24 "Egypt, Southern Italy, Lakes, Art" 1895-1896	b. 28, f. 9	Photograph scrapbook of Alfreda Mitchell	1885-1892
b. 28, f. 11	Pho	otograph albums of Alfred Mitchell	
b. 29, f. 12 b. 29A, f. 13 "Family History," vol. II b. 29B, f. 14 "Family History," vol. III b. 30, f. 15 "Family History," vol. IV b. 30, f. 16 "Family History," vol. IV b. 30, f. 17 No folder b. 31, f. 18 "New Orleans, Florida, Charleston, Jamaica, Cuba" b. 31, f. 19 "California" 1885 b. 31, f. 20 "Mexico" 1898 b. 31, f. 21 "Paris, Florence, Sorrento, Venice" b. 32, f. 22 "Siena, Florence, Lakes, Riviera, Holland, Nassau" b. 33, f. 23 "Egypt" 1895-1896 b. 34, f. 24 "Egypt, Southern Italy, Lakes, Art"	b. 28, f. 10	Descriptive lists of albums, by Alfred M. Bingham	1977-1978
b. 29A, f. 13	b. 28, f. 11	"Madeira, Portugal, Biscaya, Navarre"	
b. 29B, f. 14	b. 29, f. 12	"Portraits"	
b. 30, f. 15	b. 29A, f. 13	"Family History," vol. I	
b. 30, f. 16	b. 29B, f. 14	"Family History," vol. II	
b. 30, f. 17 No folder b. 31, f. 18 "New Orleans, Florida, Charleston, Jamaica, Cuba" b. 31, f. 19 "California" 1885 b. 31, f. 20 "Mexico" 1898 b. 31, f. 21 "Paris, Florence, Sorrento, Venice" b. 32, f. 22 "Siena, Florence, Lakes, Riviera, Holland, Nassau" b. 33, f. 23 "Egypt" 1895-1896 b. 34, f. 24 "Egypt, Southern Italy, Lakes, Art" 1895-1896	b. 30, f. 15	"Family History," vol. III	
b. 31, f. 18	b. 30, f. 16	"Family History," vol. IV	
b. 31, f. 19	b. 30 , f. 17	No folder	
b. 31, f. 20	b. 31, f. 18	"New Orleans, Florida, Charleston, Jamaica, Cuba"	
b. 31, f. 21 "Paris, Florence, Sorrento, Venice" b. 32, f. 22 "Siena, Florence, Lakes, Riviera, Holland, Nassau" b. 33, f. 23 "Egypt" 1895-1896 b. 34, f. 24 "Egypt, Southern Italy, Lakes, Art" 1895-1896	b. 31, f. 19	"California"	1885
b. 32, f. 22 "Siena, Florence, Lakes, Riviera, Holland, Nassau" b. 33, f. 23 "Egypt" 1895-1896 b. 34, f. 24 "Egypt, Southern Italy, Lakes, Art" 1895-1896	b. 31, f. 20	"Mexico"	1898
b. 33, f. 23 "Egypt" 1895-1896 b. 34, f. 24 "Egypt, Southern Italy, Lakes, Art" 1895-1896	b. 31, f. 21	"Paris, Florence, Sorrento, Venice"	
b. 34, f. 24 "Egypt, Southern Italy, Lakes, Art" 1895-1896	b. 32, f. 22	"Siena, Florence, Lakes, Riviera, Holland, Nassau"	
	b. 33, f. 23	"Egypt"	1895-1896
b. 35, f. 24 Photograph albums: professional photographs	b. 34, f. 24	"Egypt, Southern Italy, Lakes, Art"	1895-1896
	b. 35, f. 24	Photograph albums: professional photographs	

Photograph albums of Alfred Mitchell (continued)

b. 35, f. 25	"Millet collection of Japanese photos"	
b. 35, f. 26	Reproductions of Renaissance Art	Circa 1866
b. 36, f. 27	Album 1: Black ribbed leather album, 2 tooled clasps.	1860-1890
	Page 1: C. L. Tiffany & wife; Louis Page 2: Bernie; Louise Page 3: Uncle John; Aunt Lydia Page 4: Mrs. Ogden Hoffman; Mary Hoffman Page 5: Ginnie Hoffman; Dr. Geo. Potts, Pastor of 10th St. Church Page 6: James Dunham; James Dunham & wife (Cousin Lottie Morse) Page 7: Nellie McClure: Lizzie Townsend Page 8:	

& wife (Cousin Lottie Morse) Page 7: Nellie McClure; Lizzie Townsend Page 8: Miss Bullock with 4 girls, 1 man; Aunt Trembly Page 9: Louise Nettleton; Mr. Hollingshead Page 10: Louise Nettleton, Mary Huntington, Annie O. Tiffany and unidentified woman; Daughter of Jared Sparks Page 11: Mr. Content (?) Cousin Hattie Backus; Fanny Hazeltine Page 12: Auntie and Mrs. Almy; A. H. Almy Page 13: Dr. Kirker of Philadelphia; Grace Townsend Page 14: Henry Goodard; May Goodard Page 15: Len Almy and his father; Unidentified woman Page 16: Riggs of Washington (Mrs.); Annie O. Tiffany [?] Page 17: Mr. de Horrock; Mrs. de Horrock of Mobile, Alabama Page 18: Ellen Amelia Hutchins; Libby Stedman Page 19: Mr. Phillips; Louise Nettleton, Mary Hoffman, Mary Huntington, Annie O. Tiffany; Lottie Van Schoonborn, Lansingburg, New York Page 20: Mr. Doramieux; Eliza Gardner Page 21: General Anderson; 3 daughters of General Anderson Page 22: Julia Tucker; Emile Kingsland Page 23: George McClure; Aunt Maria McC. Page 24: Baby girl; Emily Coles, Catskill Page 25: Uncle Ebben Young; Mama Page 26: D'Oramin and children; Gertrude Holbrook, Chicago Page 27: Geo. Gaurault; Mary Huntington Page 28: Edw. Dunham; Mary Porter Page 29: Ida Deacon; Len Almy Page 30: Judge Morse; Mrs. Morse Page 31: Tyler; Mary Tyler

b. 36, f. 28 Album 2: Small (4"x 5 1/2") black leather album

Page 1: "Men of Norwich. By their works shall ye know them." Page 2: Governor Buckingham Page 3: Brigadier General D. Tyler Page 4: Brigadier General Ed. Harland Page 5: H. W. Birge. bvt Major General Page 6: Wm. G. Ely, Colonel 18th Connecticut Volunteers Page 7: Colonel J. E. Ward. 18th Connecticut Volunteers Page 8: A. P. Rockwell, Colonel 6th Connecticut Volunteers Page 9: C. Goddard, Lieutenant Colonel ADC. United States Volunteers Page 10: C. Farnsworth, Lieutenant Colonel, V.C. Cavalry Page 11: Major F. S. Bond. ADC Page 12: N. Fisher, Surgeon 13th Connecticut Volunteers Page 13: Wm. T. Lusk, Captain, Assistant Adjutant General Page 14: Chas. Coit, Major 8th Connecticut Volunteers Page 15: A. Mitchell, Major 13th Connecticut Volunteers, New Orleans photo. Page 16: Captain James J. McCord, 13th Connecticut Volunteers Page 17: Captain H. P. Goddard, 14th Connecticut Volunteers Page 18: R. A. Ripley, Captain 13th Connecticut Volunteers Page 19: Lieutenant Marvin Wait, 18th Connecticut Volunteers. Killed at Antietam, September 17, 1862 Page 20: G. W. Whittlesey, Adjutant 13th Connecticut Volunteers Page 21: Jno. O. Abbot, Lieutenant 13th Connecticut Volunteers Page 22: Alfred Mitchell Goddard, Lieutenant 8th Connecticut Volunteers (1835-1863) Page 23: J. Spofford, Sergeant Major 8th Connecticut Volunteers Page 24: Alfred Mitchell. Paris photo, later, in great coat.

b. 36, f. 28 Album 3: Album; brass & leather binding

Page 1: Christmas card, hand painted: "Annie O. Tiffany, Christmas '64 LT" Page 2: "Mama" 1864 Harriet Young Tiffany Page 3: "Papa" Charles L. Tiffany Page 4: "Louise" Louise H. Tiffany, age 8 Page 5: "Louis" Louis Comfort Tiffany, age 16 Page 6: "Burnie" Burnett Young Tiffany, age 4 Page 7: Mrs. Ogden Hoffman Page 8: "Aunt Lydia" Lydia Almy (Mrs. John B.) Young Page 9: "Uncle John" B. Young Page 10: "Fred. Peck" (husband of Aunt Ellen Young) Page 11: "Uncle Morse," Brooklyn. (Judge Nathan Brewster Morse, husband of Aunt Eliza Tiffany.) Page 12: Burnie & Louise Page 13: "Uncle Henry Tiffany" William Henry Tiffany 1819-1880 Page 14: "Stannie Hager" (Stansbury Hager, b. 1871?, grandson of Aunt Harriet Tiffany Tremblay) Page 15: Henry Goddard 1842-1880 (in Civil War uniform, Cousin of Alfred Mitchell) Page 16: Newton Perkins Page 17: Lili (?) Perkins Page 18: Nel Peck

(age 5?) Page 19: Alice Peck (age 7?) Page 20: Mrs. Almy Page 21: Mr. Almy (brother of Aunt Lydia Young) Page 22: Mrs. Hutchins, Paris Page 23: George P. Clapp Page 24: Samuel Valentine Page 25: Ella Norton, Norwich Page 26: Mollie Davenport Page 27: Dr. Erving Mears, Philadelphia Page 28: "Pinkie" Pomeroy Page 29: Agnes Pomeroy & little sister, Pitsfield, Massachusetts Page 30: ? Dows (?) Page 31: Archie Hazard (?) Page 32: Mrs. Hazard Page 33: Mr. Hazard Page 34: Group of 6, Paris photo. "Dons" & "Hazard" identified Page 35: Group of 9 identified on back; Thursday Sept. 7th/66, Cedar Point, Irvington, New York: 1.Louis C. Tiffany 2.Edward Coffin 3.May Goddard 4.Harry P. Gray 5.Fred Terry 6.Emile Kingsland 7. Nellie Collins (Hartford) 8. Annie O. Tiffany 9. Henry P. Goddard Page 36: Henry P. Goddard, in sportswear "Uncas" on belt, holding croquet ball, Norwich photo. Page 37: Nellie (?) Slater Page 38: Mr. & Mrs. Stockwell Page 39: Emile Kingsland, Boston-Newport photographer, 1865 Page 40: Nellie McClure (daughter of Aunt Maria Young) Page 41: Mr. Lockwood, Paris Page 42: Louise Ruch (?) Paris photographer Page 43: Cousin Brewster Morse, 7th Regiment uniform Page 44: "With the compliments of Gardner Cottrell USN" "Lieut." Nice photographer Page 45: Cottrell's ship "with the compliments of" etc. Page 46: Mary & Nellie Tyler, Philadelphia (ages 8,3?) Page 47: Henry Peters Gray, Jr. in dress uniform. Brady photo Page 48: Mr. Tait, New York Page 49: BLANK Page 50: Emile Kingsland (tintype) Page 51: Sam Valentine (tin-type)

b. 37, f. 29 Album 4: Small black album with metal clasp

Album contains 45 pictures of famous individuals in government, the military, religion and the arts. Mostly from the nineteenth century.

No Album 5

b. 37, f. 30 Album 6: Album, tooled leather binding, brown

Page 1: "Sunflower Lodge," New London Page 2: Mrs. C. L. Tiffany, New York Page 3: Mary ("May") Woodbridge Goddard (Mrs. L. C. Tiffany) Page 4: L. to r. Susan, Rebecca, Hesse, Donald, Jr., children of Donald Grant Mitchell Page 5: Donald Grant Mitchell ("Ik Marvel") Page 6: Charles Lewis Tiffany with granddaughter Charly Tiffany Mitchell (b.1877) Page 7: Annie Olivia Tiffany Mitchell and daughter Alfreda (b. 1874); doll; Charly T. Mitchell (?); Burnett Young Tiffany Page 8: (German photo); unidentified; Julia Goddard Piatt (?); Donald O. Mitchell, Jr. (?) and dog Page 9:? (Paris);? (Maderia); Annie O. Tiffany (New York) about 1870; Alfred Mitchell (tin-type) about 1870 Page 10: Alfred Mitchell, Captain in uniform, about 1863; Annie O. Tiffany (Norwich) about 1870; Alfreda Mitchell, about 1879; Charly T. Mitchell, about 1879 Page 11: "Charly" (age 4 (?); Charly Tiffany Mitchell [?] (age 3 (?); Charly Tiffany Mitchell and Alfreda Mitchell (ages 2 & 4); Charly Tiffany Mitchell [?] (age 2 (?) New York Page 12: Painting by Carlo Dolce, Dresden; Dutch girl; ? (Poughkeepsie); Ryerson baby, Chicago. "For Uncle Lon with love from Minnie" Page 13: Charly T. Mitchell, Kensington, London, about 1892 Page 14: Unidentified 2 year old, Worcester Page 15: Unidentified boy and girl, Boston Page 16: Young girl with baby, probably Maymay & Charles Tiffany Page 17: Girl with dolls, Worcester, Massachusetts Page 18: Two young ladies with man, Naples Page 19: Baby in christening dress, Norwich Page 20: Alfred Mitchell, New York about 1875? Page 21: Young woman Page 22: Baby, Norwich Page 23: Joseph & Mary Ryerson, Chicago 1883? (age 4 & 2) Page 24: Painting of Dutch scene Page 25: Girl, Paris; "Mary F. Ogden, Aug. 1, 1890," New York; Woman, New London; Mary Ogden?, Breshan Page 26: 2 children swimming, New London; Alfred Mitchell on horse, 3 children, ships, dogs, New London; Mother & child, Hanover Page 27: Small boy, Providence; Baby, New York; Walter Mitchell?, age 3?, New Haven: Donald Mitchell, age 5 years, Edward Larned, age 3, 1889; Ryersons, Chicago Page 28: Young girls with man in garden; Young girls with woman in garden; Alfreda & Charly Mitchell with parents in New York about 1889; Unidentified boy Page 29: Hesse & Harriet Mitchell, 1893; Alfreda Flacksbart, April 1875, Hanover; Fishwives, Lisbon; Little girl, Hanover "November 96" Page 30: Unidentified woman; Fatme George V (?) Eton; Unidentified woman, New York; Music teacher. "Freda Mitchell

zur erinerung an den Musiken"(?) Juni 1887, Hanover Page 31: Alfred Mitchell with wife & daughters about 1889 Page 32: Baby "Eleanor" Slater? "1889", Norwich Page 33: Small child, (Bloomingdale Bros. photo) Page 34: Ryerson child?, Oakland, California Page 35: Ryerson boy?, Los Angeles Page 36: Young woman. Anna Nevins?

b. 38, f. 31 Album 7: "Portraits (Miscellaneous)"

Page 1: F. L. Peck; Captain Keeney; Robert Ripley; Alice Peck; Judge Morse, Ella Baker; H. D. Goddard; Kanuk Abbot Page 2: Schoolmate of Annie O. Mitchell; Helen Severance; Mrs. A. H. Almy; Dora Smith; Apthorp; Lizzie Townsend Page 3: Henry Dyer's son; Lucretia (Christophers) Mumford 1750-1825; Mrs. J. B. Young; John Almy; Nicholas Beach Page 4: Oliver Tweedy; Nicholas Beach; Mary Hoffman; Lizzie Townsend; Charlotte (Morse) Dunham; John Almy Page 5: Robert & Helen Ripley; Nellie Tyler (Philadelphia); Newton Perkins; Mrs. Hutchin's daughter Mrs. Geo. Tyler; Mr. & Mrs. Stockwell Page 6: Fred Terry; Fred Terry; Judge Green; Rose Goddard; Abby Backus Page 7: Mrs. B. R. Almy; Mrs. Stockwell; Mary Tyler (Philadelphia); H. P. Goddard; Nicholas Beach; John Welch (Madeira) Page 8: Jas. S. Norton; Mrs. Stockwell; Henry Dyer; Henry A. Ferguson Page 9: Mrs. C. A. Williams (Honolulu); C. A. Williams; Mary Bond; Sue Bishop; Mrs. Calvin Goddard Page 10: R. Swain Gifford; H. P. Goddard; Lily Perkins; Sister of Mrs. Donn Piatt (Cincinnati); Mrs. B. R. Sling; French Governess "Louise" Page 11: Molly Davenport; Mary Hoffman; Stansbury Hager; William Williams; Mary Williams (as teenagers); Apthorp Page 12: Mr. & Mrs. Stockwell: Lesseps & children (in carriage) Page 13: W. H. Tiffany ("My Uncle Henry, AOM"); A. B. Stockwell; Josie Perry; Henry Gray Page 14: Dr. & Mrs. Hosrack (?); Elias Perkins; H.H. Butterworth Page 15: Mrs. Spalding Page 16: Spalding; Ryerson; Walter M; Ryersons Page 17: "Starting from Nice 1867. LBY. Louis C. Tiffany, Annie O. Mitchell in coach (LCT in top hat) Page 18: Son of Morrill of Kansas; Son of Henry Dyer; Mrs. C.H. Judd; Phillip Rice Page 19: Mrs. Judd; May (Lockwood) Geli-Didof; Emily Rice; C.R. Bishop (Honolulu) Page 20: Princess of Wales; Prince Albert Edward (with parents); Lieutenant Joseph Bromley, AQM 13th Connecticut Volunteers; W.H. Rice (Kanai, Hawaii); Mrs. Rice Page 21: Captain Hubbard, A.A. [?] to General Weitgzel. Killed Port Hudson; May 27, 1863; Brigadier General Godfrey Weitzel; Lieutenant W-otnowski, A.D.C. to General Weitzel. Killed May 27, 1863; Colonel Holcomb, killed June 14, 1863, Port Hudson; Major Lieutenant C.C. Augur; Colonel E.L. Molineux, 159th Regiment, New York Volunteers Page 22: HRH Princess Kaiulani (age 18); Mary Anderson; Girton girl-- married a Parsee; Nellie McClure (Mrs. Sargent) Page 23: W.H. Hall & family (5 children). Honolulu Page 24: Mrs. Henry Villard & daughter Page 25: Anna Rice; Halfbreed Hawaiian; Rebecca & Harry (Edgewood) Page 26: W. H. Rice (Kanai, Hawaii); Lydia Almy (baby); Bond family: Hattie, Will (father), mother, Harry Page 27: Perry grandson (Osborn); Bertha Sherlock, Hattie Bond, Sue, Rebecca Riggs; Miss Ellen Wendt; Eleanor Slater 1889 (baby); Adelia Page 28: Mrs. Judge Morse ("My father's sister, Annie O. Mitchell") Page 29: Sons of Henry Villard; Miss Fanny Richter (2) (governess) Page 30: Anna Nevins Page 31: Judge (Walter) Mitchell; Stanley Trott; Henry Huntington DGM's Alfred's friend, Paris Page 32: Mrs. Dr. N. S. Perkins; Stanley G. Trott; Mrs. J. C. G. Piatt; Mrs. L. H. Goddard Page 33: Mrs. Joseph Sargent; Eleanor Slater; Mrs. D. G. Mitchell; Mrs. A. H. Almy; Mrs. Severence(Hilo, Hawaii) Page 34: Mrs. J. B. Young ("Auntie"); Mrs. A. H. Almy; Eleanor Slater (baby, on donkey); Mrs. J. B. Young Page 35: Mrs. W. A. Slater (age 25?) Page 36: Mitchell girls Edgewood (6); Eleanor & Willie Slater; Louise cTiffany & Nell Peck Page 37: W. A. Slater (age 35?) and Willie (age 6 mos.) Page 38: Count Benoit Tyskiewitcz (hunter) Page 39: Countess Tyskiewitcz Page 40: Children of Count & Countess Tyskiewitcz Page 41: B. Y. Tiffany (age 25?)

b. 38, f. 32 Album 8: Album, brown grained leather binding. Stamped A.M."

Page 1: Alfred Mitchell (2 pictures), about 1890 Page 2: E. Alfreda and Charly Mitchell with mother, 1882?; Alfreda and Charly Mitchell Page 3: Annie O. Tiffany Mitchell about 1885; Alfred Mitchell about 1885 Page 4-5: Harriet Young; Charles L. Tiffany Page 6: Louis C. Tiffany, 1871; Louise H. Tiffany, 1871 Page 7: Annie

Series VI: PHOTOGRAPHS

O. Tiffany, 1871; Burnett Y. Tiffany, 1871 Page 8: Louise Harriet Tiffany, 1876? (2 pictures) Page 9: Louise H. Tiffany & Harriet Young Tiffany, 1880?; Mary Woodbridge (Mrs. Levi Hart) Goddard [?] Page 10: "Maymay" Tiffany, with Hilda & Charles L. Tiffany II, 1881?; Young woman, London Page 11: Eleanor Slater; Wm. A. Slater & Willie (baby) Page 12: Harriet Young (Mrs. Chas. L.) Tiffany: 2 babies in hammock with mothers? Page 13: Babies(2 pictures) Page 14: BLANK Page 15: 2 children; 4 children, Worcester "Received March 1887 at Florence" Page 16: Elizabeth and Rebecca Mitchell; Rebecca Mitchell (Mrs. Walter Hart) Page 17: Louis Mitchell (died 1881) (2 pictures) Page 18: Father & small daughter, New York; Girl, New York, "1888" Page 19: German royalty?, Berlin (2 pictures) Page 20: Walter Mitchell?; Unidentified Page 21: Unidentified; Hilda Tiffany? Page 22: Vatican boy, Florence, Italy; Marie, Susie and Lillie Metcalf, Florence, Italy, 1887 Page 23: Two small boys, Florence, Italy; "à Mme Mitchell, un souvenir de sincère affection de Billa, Stella et Elise Caminarano, Florence 28 avril 1887..." avec 1'espérance de rejoindre mes chères élèves en Amerique..." Page 24: 2 unidentified Page 25: Woman, Mary Ironsides (Hammond)? Page 26: Reproduction of 18th century man's portrait: Haydn Page 27: Woman, Chicago; 2 little girls in nursery "Alfreda & Berna in ihrer Kinderstube Weichuachten 1898." Page 28: Dresden gallery pictures (2) Page 29: Josef Hoffman at the piano, age about 7 Page 30: Metcalf children, Florence, Italy Page 31: Six children (4 are in #15, Worcester) Page 32: "My dear Mrs. Mitchell from the boy she loves and who loves her.; Charles Sheldon Judd. Taken Jan/99, Honolulu Page 33: "Charles Lewis Tiffany 2d. Compliments of Jack and Tonzer."; 2 dogs. Utica; Couple with cats & dog Page 34: Young woman, Philadelphia Page 35: 2 fox terriers; Alfred Mitchell about 1875 Page 36: BLANK

b. 38, f. 33 Copy negatives made from photographs in the albums

Page 33 of 34

Selected Search Terms

The following terms have been used to index the description of this collection in the Library's online catalog. They are grouped by name of person or organization, by subject or location, and by occupation and listed alphabetically therein.

Subjects

Clergy
Families
Parks -- Connecticut -- New Haven
Students
Women -- Education
World War, 1914-1918

Geographic Names

Europe Great Britain United States -- Social life and customs

Genres / Formats

Diaries Sermons

Names

Bingham, Alfreda Mitchell, 1874-1914 Jeans, Charly Tiffany Mitchell, 1877-1934 Jeans, James, 1877-1946 Lusk, Graham, 1866-1932 Mitchell, Alfred, 1790-1831 Mitchell, Alfred, 1832-Mitchell, Annie Olivia Tiffany, 1844-1937 Mitchell, Donald Grant, 1822-1908 Mitchell, Louis, 1826-1881 Mitchell, Lucretia Mumford Woodbridge, 1794-1839 Mitchell, Stephen Mix, 1818-1839 Mitchell, Walter, 1777-1849 Tiffany, Charles Lewis, 1812-1902 Tiffany, Louis Comfort, 1848-1933 Tiffany, May Goddard, 1846-1884 Williams, William Young, Lydia B., d. 1894

Families

Mitchell family Tiffany family

Corporate Bodies

Bryn Mawr College Yale College (1718-1887). Class of 1854